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J H Seventh Grader Wins Spelling Bee

***
With the terms of Rex Harris 

and Julie Cage expiring on the 
Board of Trustees for the Mule- 
shoe Independent School Dis
trict, filing is open until March 
22, for candidates to replace 
those whose terms will expire 
this year.

Election day will be Saturday, 
May 6, to elect two board of
trustee members.

***
Bailey County Sheriff Jerry 

Hicks said the sheriffs office is 
starting a ‘house watch’ program 
which will be much the same as 
the Muleshoe City Police De
partment’s city House Watch.

Sheriff Hicks said if you plan to 
be gone one night or a month, 
please contact the sheriffs office 
and they will watch your house, 
barns, and storage buildings 
while you are away.

You may contact the sheriffs 
office at 272-4268.

***
Gayla Gear said all MISD 
kindergarten students will take 
the California Achievement Test 
on March 7, 8, 9 and 10.

She said parents are encour
aged to see that their children are 
well-rested, and in school for the 
tests.

***
Ernest Ramm, who farms in 

the -West Camp area, had the
first place vield in the 
Grain Sarghm Producer’s Asso
ciation contest.

He had a yield of 139.15 
bushels per acre, or 7,000 pounds 
per acre on Northrup King 
9740Y.

The county’s average yield was
71.3 bushels per acre.

***
Terry Pollard, secretary of the 

Board of Trustees of the Three 
Way Independent School District 
said applications of candidates 
for a place on the ballot for school 
trustee elections must file not 
later than 5 p.m. on the 45th day 
before the day of the election.

He also said an application 
may not be filed earlier than the 
30th day before the date of the 
filing deadline.

Candidates for office of trustee 
of an independent school district 
must file their application with 
the secretary of the school board 
of trustees.

Muleshoe Youth Baseball Lea
gue, Inc. will have an open 
meeting Sunday, March 5.

The meeting will, be held at 2
Cont. Page 6, Col. 4

Crime Line

ALERT

Lament And Laughter 
Decide First Place Win

ANNUAL SPELLING BEE W1NNERS--M was a hard-fought battle when 18 youngsters from Mary 
DeShazo Elementary and Watson Junior High School got together for a ‘spelldown’ in the annual Bailey 
County Spelling Bee, sponsored by Muleshoe Publishing Co., publishers of The Muleshoe Journal and 
Bailey County Journals. The winners are from left, Johnny Gonzales, first; Hector Arzola, second; and 
Stephanie Perez, third. Cleta Williams is County Director and Mrs. Elizabeth Watson is school director 
for the annual Spelling Bee. (Journal Photo)

‘Let Us Shine ’  Annual Theme
For Texas Public School Week

Bailey County Crime Line is 
offering a $300 cash reward for 
information leading to the arrest 
and indictm ent of suspects 
involved in several burglaries of 
motor vehicles located at McDan
iel Trucking in the 100 Block of 
East 5th St. in Muleshoe during 
the morning hours of February 
27.

Call 272-HELP.
Remember -- you will remain 

completely anonymous.
+  +  +  +

Bailey County Crime Line is 
offering a $100 cash reward for 
information leading to the arrest 
and indictm ent of suspects 
involved in burglary of a 
residence located about two and 
one half miles east and one mile 
south of Muleshoe, off Highway 
84.

Call 272-HELP.
Remember • you will remain 

completely anonymous.

“ See Us Shine” is the theme 
of Public School Week, sched
uled for March 6-10.

In Muleshoe, March 9 is early 
dismissal date to pick up report 
cards and Watson Junior High 
School will have a history fair.

Local People 
May Receive 
Lost Money

State Treasurer Ann W. Rich
ards said Monday that more than 
110,000 Texans have $60 million 
in lost or forgotten money coming 
to them this year.

The 110,000 are named in the 
1989 version of the Texas 
Treasury Unclaimed Money 
Fund List which will be published 
statewide on Sunday, March 5, in 
19 major daily newspapers.

“ Each year, we try to locate as 
many people as we can and 
return this money to them,” 
Mrs. Richards said. “ Last year 
about $22 million was given back 
to rightful owners.”

From Muleshoe, 32 names are 
on the list. These names include: 
Ken Bales, Bertha M. Beene, 
Woodrow M. Bradley, Sawnie 
Branscum, George P. Carpenter 
Estate; Chick N Dock, Frankie O. 
Fine, Four Star Seed, Francis 
Franks, Vivian Ham Ind. Exc., 
Gary Robert Hooten, Gene Paul 
Jarman, Lee O. Kimbrough, 
Victor Edgardo Leal, and Tim 
McCormick.

Also, Nelda Merriott, Mike 
Mimms, Johnny Puckett, Bobby 
Redwine, Van Rogers, Van H. 
Rogers, Blair Saylor, David 
Saylor, Lisa Michelle Seales, 
Senior Class of 1946, Donna Jean 
Shaw, Joel Craig Shumake, Jeff 
Skipworth, Alva D. Sparks, Larry 
Tredway, Doyce R. Waddell and 
Larry C. Winkler.

All listed accounts, other than 
thovs from safe deposit boxes, 
are worth at least $50 with the 
largest account worth more than 
$177,000. All safe deposit boxes 
are listed regardless of the value 
of the contents.

Generally, accounts on the list 
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Both Muleshoe High School 
and Watson Junior High School 
will hold open house in conjunc
tion with activities for the week.

High School will have open 
house 5:30-8 p.m .; W atson 
Junior High School, 6-8:30 p.m.; 
DeShazo Elementary, 2-4 p.m. 
and 5-7 p.m.; and Dillman 
Elementary, 1:30-5 p.m. and 6-8 
p.m.

According to the history on 
Texas Public Schools Week, 
“ Education in 1989 remains a 
shining symbol of both the past 
and the future of Texas. More 
than 150 years ago, education 
was one of the key issues which 
caused Texas settlers to declare 
their independence from Mexico. 
Today, Texans firmly believe that 
w ithout a strong education, 
students will be unable to

Amarillo News
Driver Listed 
As ‘Critical’

Friday morning, the Amarillo 
Daily News reported the follow
ing information:

“ A circulation driver for the 
Amarillo Daily News remained in 
critical condition Thursday at 
High Plains Hospital in Clovis, 
N.M., from injuries he received 
in a one-vehicle rollover 9.5 miles 
west of Muleshoe on U. S. 
Highway 84.

“ Clarence Shanks received 
multiple fractures and lacera
tions in the accident, a nursing 
supervisor for the hospital said 
Thursday.

“ At approximately 5 a.m. 
Wednesday, Shanks was travel
ing east on Highway 84 when his 
vehicle hydro-planed, causing 
him to lose control, Lacie Kirk, a 
Texas Department of Public 
Safety trooper, said. Kirk said it 
was raining and the road was 
slick.

‘‘The vehicle, Kirk said, 
turned 180 degrees and entered 
into a freshly plowed field on the 
east side of the highway. The 
vehicle then rolled twice before 
coming to a rest upright, he said. 
Shanks, who was not wearing a 
seatbelt, was ejected from the 
vehicle, Kirk said.”

compete with the other regions of 
this nation as well as foreign 
interests.

“ Texas public schools are 
making an impact on today’s 
students and will be showing 
these shining successes during

Cont. Page 6, Col. 1

From a first ‘edition’ and on 
through an ‘extraordinary’ time, 
some contestants were ‘fatally’ 
stricken and ‘finally’ dropped out 
of the annual Bailey County

Hospital Will 
Open Saturday 
Until Noon

“ West Plains Medical Center 
will now be open each Saturday 
morning from 8:30 a.m. to 12 
noon,”  said John Chisholm, 
administrator. “ These new hours 
on Saturday will develop improv
ed communication between the 
community and the hospital, 
particularly for those whose 
personal or family schedule does 
not permit a business visit to the 
hospital during the week.”

He continued, “ These new 
service hours were recognized as 
being needed after inhouse 
surveys of the individual depart
ment hoards of the hospital, 
physicians clinics and nursing 
home.

“ These new Saturday service 
hours are offered to better meet 
area citizens needs with pre
admitting and admitting informa
tion, outpatient services support, 
physicians cfinic activities and 
nursing home services (bed 
availability, status reports), and 
handling of questions regarding 
statements, accepting payments 
of accounts or arranging terms 
with overdue accounts.”

Chisholm concluded, “This 
new service will be provided as a 
Volunteer Convenience by busi
ness office and hospital depart
ment heads personnel for the 
next several months.

Mules Baseball Team  
Evens Out Season, 1-1

Friday night, despite a cold 
front that blasted through, the 
Muleshoe Mule varsity baseball 
team, under leadership of Coach 
Jeff Anderson, evened out the 
young baseball season, 1-1.

In what proved to be a 
pitcher’s battle, the Mules were 
victorious over the Lubbock 
Christian High School team, 
16-15, and thrilled fans who 
braved the cold and sand.

Winning pitcher was Danny 
Rodriguez for the Mules. Also 
sharing Mule pitching honors 
were Abel Leal and Benny 
Parker.

The Mules were at bat 30 times 
to 32 times for LCHS and the 
teams were equal with hits, at 
14-all.

Muleshoe had 10 strikeouts to 
three for Lubbock and took 10 
base on balls to 16 for the 
Lubbock team.

Muleshoe’s Danny Rodriguez 
had a double; Abel Leal had a 
double; Rodney Reynolds had a 
double; and Roque Flores had a 
triple, while Salvador Olivarez 
blasted a home run, the only HR 
for the game.

Salvador Olivarez also was 
credited with three runs batted in 
and Roque Flores had three runs 
batted in. It was two RBI’s for 
Abel Leal and one each for Ricky 
Flores and Rodney Reynolds.

Coach Anderson was pleased 
with the overall performance of 
the team in Friday night's action.

Muleshoe High Schools all 
brand-new baseball team travel
ed to Brownfield Tuesday to take 
on the experienced Brownfield 
Cubs, and lost their first game, 
19-9 in a hard-fought match.

The MHS varsity team had 
eight hits to nine for Brownfield,
Cont. Page 6, Col. 5

Spelling Bee Thursday after
noon.

County Spelling Bee Director 
Cleta Williams, welcomed the 
18 finalists from Mary DeShazo 
Elementary and Watson Junior 
High School, and introduced 
Pronouncer Curtis Shelburne and 
Judges Susan Copeland, John 
Smith and Jim Cope.

After a couple of practice 
rounds to relax the youngsters, 
who ranged from the fourth 
through eighth grade, they got 
down to serious business.

It was a ‘frontal’ attack and left 
some of the young people 
‘gaping’ as they attempted to 
‘girder’ their thoughts and come 
away with a ‘handsome’ reward.

Some of the spellers felt the 
‘harrow’ as the spellers were 
dropping by the wayside in a 
‘hideous’ mood after they found 
that being a ‘hobbyist’ at spelling 
just would not work.
Cont. Page 6. Col. 2

Easter Bunny•
Changes Location 
For Annual Hunt

According to a release this 
week. The Easter Bunny has 
whispered to The Jennyslippers 
that they will be having their 
annnat Easter Egg Hunt on 
Saturday, March 18 at 2 p.m. in a 
new area.

This year, the Easter Egg Hunt 
will be at the Roger Miller 
Baseball Park in the Lenau 
Addition.

There will be four areas for the 
following: Toddlers to two years 
old; three years and four years 
old; k indergarten  to second 
grade and third to fifth grade.

Prize eggs will be found in 
each age group.

The Easter Bunny said it will 
be planning to be at this festive 
occasion to visit with all the good 
boys and girls. ^

Although it is not definitely 
known how the Easter Bunny will 
be arriving, it is suggested that 
you watch up, and watch all 
around you.

BOOSTING MULESHOE TRACK -Ki noon on Tuesday, Head Track 
Coach Tom Duncan, right, was guest speaker for the Muleshoe 
Rotary Club. He is pictured with Dr. Robert Lepard, left. Dr. Lepard 
is showing the Mule’s practice shirt from when Coach Duncan led his 
Muleshoe Mules to a district victory in 1981. Coach Duncan is 
exhibiting the ‘new’ Mule practice shirt which emphasized their 
slogan, ‘Commitment to Excellence.’ Coach Duncan returned to 
Muleshoe last fall. (Journal Photo)
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Joyce Puckett 
I)ied Wc'tm * nsHa v 
In California

Private graveside services for 
Joyce May Puckett, 85, of 
Lindsay, Calif, will be conducted 
Monday at Lindsay Cemetery.

Mildred Jones 
liuried Friday

-It Slaton
Funeral services for Mildred L. 

Jones, 82, of Morton were held at
1 p.m. Friday in the First Baptist 
Church of Morton with the Rev. 
John Cylwell, pastor, officiating.

Burial was in Englewood 
Cemetery in Slaton under the 
direction of Ellis Funeral Home. 
Mrs. Jones died at 6 a.m. 
Wednesday in the methodist 
Hospital.

Born July 23, 1906, in Haskell, 
she had been a resident of 
Morton since 1944, moving there 
from Meadow. She was a 
homemaker and a member of the 
First Baptist Church. She 
married Charlie B. Jones on July 
24. 1924, in Slaton. He died May
I. 1985.

Survivors include two sons, 
Charles E. Jones of Snyder and 
W.A. Jones of Lubbock; two 
daughters, June K. Igo of 
Georgetown and Janelle Shep
herd of Refugio; a sister, Luene 
Robinson of Big Spring; a 
brother, L.C. Anderson of 
Lubbock; 15 grandchildren; and 
24 great grandchildren.

Era Walker 
Funeral Services 
Held Friday

Funeral services tor Era Pearl 
Walker, 71, of Earth were held at
2 p.m. Friday, March 3 in the 
First Baptist Church at Earth 
with the Rev. Joe Vernon, pastor, 
officiating.

Burial was in Earth Memorial 
Park under the direction of Ellis 
Funeral Home. Mrs. Walker died 
at 10:35 a.m. Wednesday in 
South Plains Hospital at Am
herst.

Born April 6, 1917, in Honey 
Grove, she had been a resident of 
Earth since 1951, moving there 
from C eleste. She was a 
homemaker and a member of the 
Earth Baptist Church and the 
Muleshoe Rebekah Lodge. She 
married Earl Walker on Aug. 11, 
1951 in Clovis, N.M.

Survivors include three sons,
J .  B. Griffis, Virgil Griffis and Bill 
Griffis, all of Dallas; three 
daughters, Shirley Brewer of 
Trinidad, Tex.,* Mary Nell 
Mathes of Amarillo and Earlene 
Wade of Mead, Okla.; and eight 
grandchildren.

Ms. Puckett died Wednesday 
of bronchitis.

She was born in Lincolnville, 
Kan., and moved to Lindsay in 
1971. She was a homemaker and 
a member of the Pleasant Hill 
Baptist Church in Blanchard, 
Okla.

Survivors include a daughter, 
Shirley A. Rowell of Lindsay; two 
sons, Vernon and Richard 
Puckett, both of Muleshoe; a 
brother, Lillard Wise of Lindsay; 
a s ister, LaMoyne Lay of 
Lindsay; 10 grandchildren; and 
10 great grandchildren.

M uleshoe
Menu
MARCH 6-10 

MONDAY 
BREAKFAST 

Milk, Muffins and Juice 
LUNCH

Milk, Bar-B-Qued Franks, Baked 
Beans. Diced Potatoes, Corn 
Bread and Fruit

COMBO
Milk, Meat Loaf, Baked Beans, 
Diced Potatoes, Corn Bread and 
Fruit

TUESDAY 
BREAKFAST 

Milk, Muffins and Juice 
LUNCH

Milk, Hamburgers, Lettuce & 
Tomato. Pickles & Onions, Tater 
Tots and Cookies

COMBO
Milk, Juicy Burgers, Lettuce & 
Tomato, Pickles & Onions, Tater 
Tots and Cookies

WEDNESDAY
BREAKFAST

Milk, Honey Buns and Juice 
LUNCH

Milk, Taco’s, Beans, Salad, 
Cheese, Corn Bread and Fruit 

COMBO
Milk, Taco’s, Beans, Salad, 
Cheese, Corn Bread and Fruit

THURSDAY
BREAKFAST

Milk, Cheese Toast and Fruit 
LUNCH

Milk. Corn Dogs, Veg. Beef 
Soup, Crackers, Cinnamon Rolls 
and Fruit

COMBO
Milk, Corn Dogs, Veg. Beef 
Soup, Crackers, Cinnamon Rolls 
and Fruit

FRIDAY
BREAKFAST

Milk, Cooked Cereal, Toast and 
Fruit

LUNCH
Milk, Fish, Macaroni & Cheese, 
Eng. Peas, Hot Rolls and Fruit 

COMBO
Milk, Fried Chicken, Gravy, 
Creamed Potatoes, Eng. Peas, 
Hot Rolls and Fruit

Nearly anyone can tell 
someone else how to be
have.

Courthouse
News

MARRIAGE LICENSE 
Terry Lee Ivie and Judy Kay 

Coats, Amarillo

WARRANTY DEEDS 
Tommie Lee Bratcher, Jac- 

quelynn Bass, and Inez Edward 
Glasscock to Carl Bamert--All of 
the Northwest Quarter of Section 
50, Block Y, WD&FW Johnson 
Subdivision No. 2, Bailey 
County, Texas.

Lowell Primrose and wife, 
Billie Primrose to Muleshoe 
Animal Clinic—All of the South
west One-fourth of Section or 
Survey No. 27, Block X, WD and 
FW Johnson Subdivision, Bailey 
County, Texas.
Tracy Bowling ET UX Francine 
Bowling and Rod A. Bowling ET 
UX Joan Bowling to Melba 
Bowling---All of Labor 18, 
League 210, Deaf Smith County 
School Lands, Bailey County, 
Texas.

Randy Campos and wife 
Beatrice Campos and Johnny 
Campos to Richard Toscano—All 
of the Easterly 80 feet of the 
Southerly 40 feet of Lot Number 2 
and all of the Easterly 80 feet of 
the Northerly 20 feet of Lot No. 3, 
in Block No. 1, Kelley and 
Slemmons Addition to the Town 
of Muleshoe, Bailey County, 
Texas.

Lanny Knowles and wife, 
Dovie Knowles to Clayton V. 
Myers and wife, Gladys B. 
Myers—A 27.317 acre tract of 
land, more or less, out of Tract 
No. 4, John DePauw Subdivision 
of a part of Sections No. 38,39,54, 
and 55, Block Y, WD and FW 
Johnson Subdivision No. 2, 
Bailey County, Texas.

Martha Vera Haire to Joe 
Rhodes and wife, Darla Rhodes- 
All of the Southwest Quarter of 
Section 22, Block z, WD&FW 
Johnson Survey, Bailey County, 
Texas.

Debbie Kittrell to Vicki L. 
May—All of the West 5 feet of 
the West 55 feet of Lot No. 9, 
Clements Addition to the City of 
Muleshoe, Bailey County, Texas.

Charles L- Lenau and wife, 
Marie Lenau and Julian E. Lenaun 
to Lonnie E. Gibson and wife, 
Beverly Sue Gibson—A 0.248 
acre tract of land out of the 
Southwest Quarter of Section 53, 
Block Y, WD&FW Johnson 
Subdivision, Bailey County, Tex
as.

E.T. Ford and wife, Chris B. 
Ford to the City of Muleshoe— 
All of Lots No. 2-11, Block No. 1, 
Country Club Addition, to the 
town of M uleshoe, Bailey 
County, Texas.

Franks & Sons Farms, Inc. to 
Frances H. Franks, J r .—All of 
the South Vi of Section No. 3,

Get* Yotir Si. Patrick's Day Green At I lent & Co.
Draw For Your Lucky Shamrock And Get Up To 20%  Off 
On Selected loys, Tools, and Lawn- (.are Fqiipment!

RX83 R iding M ow tr 
Z' * O" mo« •oononial model

* wll* ekctnmic Ignition

:: :aassr3T“ “ "
V  • Ful-length. M* pi*c* , i « l  frame

: A]

Sale Ends IT March lOJJO
DENT & CO.

HWY. 84 WEST 
MULESHOE, TEXAS 79347

_dlac_o_unts deducted from suggested l i s t  p r ice s . (806)272-4296
~No Rainchecks-

Block Z, WD&FW Johnson 
Subdivision, Bailey County, 
Texas.

Franks & Sons Farms, Inc. to 
Danny Gene Franks and Frances 
H. Franks. J r .-A ll  of the NE1/* 
of Section No. 26, Block Y, 
WD&FW Johnson Subdivision, 
Bailey County, Texas.

Fred Clements and wife, Anita 
Fay C lem ents to Reynaldo 
Lira—-All of Lot No. 5, Block No. 
10, in Warren Addition No. 2, to 
the Town of Muelshoe, Bailey 
Countv. Texas.

J.E. Embry, Lula Maye Embry 
Shanks joined pro forma by her 
husband, Gerald Shanks, Joe 
Embry joined pro forma by his 
wife, Claudine Embry, Chester 
Embry joined pro forma by his 
wife, Billie Embry, and Calvin 
Embry joined pro forma by his 
wife, Lona Mae Embry, all of the 
County of Bailey and Floyd 
Embry, joined pro forma by his 
wife, Betty Embry, of the county 
of Parmer to Gerald Shanks and 
wife, Lula Maye Shanks—All of 
the East Vi of the Southwest 
Section 69 Block Y, WD&FW 
Johnson Subdivision No. 2, 
Bailey County, Texas.

Selfish individuals con
tribute very little toward a 
better world.

SWC Director Has Retired
Harvey Davis, executive di

rector of the Texas State Soil and 
W ater Conservation Board 
announced his re tirem ent 
effective February 28.

Davis, a native of Williamson 
County, began his career with 
the TSSWCB in 1954 when he 
was employed as the agency's 
issistant executive director. He 
was prom oted to executive 
director in December, 1961 and 
held that position until Novem
ber, 1977 when he was appointed 
first executive director of the 
Texas Department of Water 
Resources.

Davis headed the TDWR until 
he returned as executive director 
of the TSSWCB in January 1983. 
In total, Davis has 34 years of 
public service to the state of 
Texas.

Davis plans to continue living 
in Temple and become more 
active in his farm ing and 
ranching business.

Robert G. “ Bob” Buckley of 
Little River, Texas has been 
named by the Texas State Soil 
and Water Conservation Board to 
succeed Davis.

Buckley was employed by the 
TSSWCB in 1975. He served as

the agency’s chief accountant ^  
until his promotion to Director of ^  
Programs in 1978.

The Texas State Soil and 
W ater Conservation B oard’s 
chief responsibility is to co
ordinate the programs of Texas'
208 soil and water conservation 
districts.

Bunkley is a graduate of 
Temple Junior College and the $ 
University of Texas. He holds a 
Bachelor of Business Adminis
tration degree with a major in 
accounting.

Buckley serves on the A- 
cademy Independent School Dis
trict’s Board of Trustees. He and 
his wife Brenda have two 
children. ^

IRS Guide for Farm 
Employers

Publication 51, “ Agricultural 
Employer’s Tax Guide (Circular A),” 
contains information and forms that 
farm employers need to comply with * 
federal tax laws relating to social "* 
security taxes (FICA), federal 
unemployment taxes (FUTA), and in
come tax withholding under voluntary Jt 
agreements. Circular A is available free 
from IRS by using the order blank in 
the tax package or by calling toll-free, 
1-800-424-3676.

--------

To someone with a hearing loss, a casual 
remark can often lead to misunderstandings and 
hurt feelings Feelings you may never be able tc 
set >ght Because even though a friend or 
relative may near what you sa he or she may 
hdve trouble understanding certau vc- ds And 
one misunderstood word is ail it t ^ s

Friday March UK 1989

1 0  \ . \ 1 .  -  1 2  l \ \ 1 .

You said it 
was co...
He thought 
you called 
him old

Why take the chance7 Be a good friend Show 
someone how much you care. Call Beltone and 
make an appointment for a loved one now Many 
hearing problems can be helped

Call Now For An Appointment To Avoid Waitng

lloiley (.onniy ('oliscnm
2 7 2 -1 1 1 I

W elcome T o Muleshoe

7  y u r  i u  MULESHOE--Jack and Lorene Lynch & SOn Billy 
Jack wh° five at 219 West 3rd Street. They moved here from 
Childress where Jack was a lineman for Gates City Electric Co-Op 
He is retired now. he had lived and worked in Amarillo for 
Southwestern Public Service. Lorene came from Crowell TexL 
before she and Jack married. They have six grown children and
S h* Jack 81 h°me- He IS nine years old and a 2nd grader in 
school. Their hobbies include biking as their favorite Also

Cissi!,1 Keyboard. a"d JaCk 8“i,ar “nd Bi"v Jack I * * *  «

James Crane Tire Co.
322 IN. IM

GOOD,-YEAR
Henry Insurance 

Agency
272- I5 » l | 30H

272-1501

Damron Rexall 
Drug

272-1210
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Nursing 
Home News

B y: Joy  Stance ll

API SCHOLARSHIP RECIPIENT-Michael Bartley of Sudan (center) was recently honored as a recipient 
of the American Petroleum Institute (API) Scholarship at South Plains College in Levelland. Pictured 
with Bartley are officials of the South Plains Chapter of the API who make the scholarship funds available 
each year to SPC students. (L-R) Charles Miller of Levelland, API director and scholarship committee 
co-chair; Coleman Williams of Brownfield, API director and scholarship co-chair; Bartley; Jack Fritts of 
Denver City, chairman of the API board of directors; and Paul Musslewhite of Levelland, API director. 
Bartley is a drafting major at South Plains College. (Guest Photo)

Patsy Franklin, Ora Roberts, 
Pearl Cox and Beryl Hollis 
attended the A.A.R.P. meeting 
Friday. Our thanks to Clara Lou 
Jones for helping us with 
transportation and a strong hand 
to hold on to. We were pleased 
that Rachel Snider and Sherrice 
Nelson, our nursing home 
administrator and our D.O.N. for 
attending the meeting with us. 
Also to the A.A.R.P. for their 
great hospitality and their 
donation to our nursing home.

***
Lois Ethridge was visited by 

Peggy Buhrman and A.J. 
Tuesday. Lois and Iucy Faye 
Smith play Skip-Bo almost every 
afternoon while Eric watches on 
the side line.

***
Clara Weaver was visited by 

Lorinda Bodiford and Erin also 
her family.

***
Edith Bruns, Mary Sisemore,

By Star Tennyson
“ Little Rich’’ has been Richard 

Salazar’s nick name for years. 
He was given that name because 
there was always another “ Rich
ard" in the classroom and that’s 
how he was distinguished.

Richard, 5 ft. 5 in. and 125 
pounds has always been a little 

*  bit undersized compared to the 
rest of his fellow classmates, but 
his BIG heart is filled with 
determination and love.

“ Little Rich” is like a brother 
>to everyone! He makes me laugh

Muleshoe Hobby Club met 
Thursday, March 2 in the Senior 
Citizens Complex with 12 me- 
nfbers present.

Lora Mae Stansell, hostess for 
the day, served sandwiches, 
chips and dips, cheese sticks, 

4* cookies and lemonade.
The roll was called and 

minutes of the previous meeting 
were read and approved and the 
group voted to give $100.00 to 
the Muleshoe Nursing Home.

Sammie Ethridge took a king 
sized Lone Star quilt to show and 
Mabel Caldwell took a calendar 

^  with dogs embroidered on it.
Blanche Aubrey drew the 

hostess gift which was a towel 
set.

Those present included: Lora 
Mae Stansell, Sammie Ethridge, 
Ladema Wright, Catherine Han
cock, Polly Clark, Frances Bruns, 
Mattie Benton, Jane Williams, 
Edith Fox, Myrtle Chambless, 

#  Mabel Caldwell and Blanche 
Aubrey.

Glenda Morris will be the 
hostess for the Thursday, March 
17 meeting which will also be 
held in the Senior Citizens 
Complex.

when I feel like crying, he's so 
much fun, and he never gives up 
even when the going gets 
tough,’’ said, classmate, Kim 
Brotherton.

Richard feels that when a 
person gives up, there’s no more 
hope. “ I hate when people feel 
defeated and then never once 
tries again’’ Richard said.

Richard, son of Juan and 
Gloria Salazar, feels that his 
grandfather has had the most 
impact on his life. He says that 
“ Grandfather doesn’t get real 
mad much and he’s real cool 
when he (Richard) messes up” .

“ Little Rich” has been active 
at SHS in football, track and 
cross country. In football he has 
received the GATA Award his 
sophomore and junior years. As a 
senior, playing cornerback and 
slot back, he was a member of 
the SHS football team that went 
to the play-offs.

“ I’m really enjoying this year. 
The seniors are all my best 
friends and everyone else, too. I 
guess that’s why the football 
team did so well. We all trust 
each other” Richard said.

In cross country, he placed 
second at District, 10th in 
Regionals and finished 40th at 
the State meet in Georgetown.

Richard has been active in 
Industrial Arts, for all four years, 
and was elected president this 
his senior year.

All four years, he was selected 
class favorite and as a sophomore 
he was chosen class vice- 
president. His junior and senior 
years, he filled the role of class 
p residen t. Naturally, Richard 
works hard for good grades and 
has been in the National Honor 
Society for the past two years.

He believes strongly that if a 
person is chosen to an office, he 
should try his hardest to be the 
best. “ I like to work with people

Test Drive A
LA-Z-BOY

Rediner

during •« y~ the National 
La-Z-Boy 1 >AAA Reel iner Sale

Come In Harvey Bass for 
the La-Z-Boy Recliner 

<£ register for a
Brand-New Chrysler New Yorker!

H A R V E Y B A S S

A P P L IA N C E
122 S. Fir*i 2 7 2 -3 0 3 0

who work hard. I love the idea of 
‘teamwork’, “ Richard said.

Friends play a very important 
part in Richard’s life. “ I have a 
lot of great friends, but Angel 
Garza and I call ourselves ‘best 
friends’ he says.

Whenever someone gets work- 
ed-up-over-nothing’, Richard 
hands them his favorite saying 
“ Be Cool!” .

“ Carefree and funny, sums up 
Little Rich. He’s so funny and full 
of life but when a job needs to be 
done, you can count on him 
“ Mandv Carr said.

??????? 
i???????

’???????? 
???>??? 

>?????????>>????>??????>?>?
Secure your knowledge of Social 

Security is accurate? Take this quiz 
and find out.

1. What percentage of the elderly 
rely on Social Security for at least 
90 percent of their income (a) 4 per
cent (b) 14 percent (c) 24 percent?

2. Today, the average Social Se
curity check is (a) $734 (b) $634 (c) 
$534?

3. One of every three persistently 
poor Americans is 65 or older (a) 
True (b)False?

ANSWERS: 1. (c) Fully 24 per
cent of individuals over age 65 rely 
on Social Security for at least 90 
percent of their income, reports the 
National Committee to Preserve 
Social Security and Medicare. Most 
of these are women—older, single 
women. 2. (c) Not a lot of money these 
days, yet even a minor tampering 
with Social Security would impov
erish eight million senior Ameri
cans who live close to the poverty 
line. 3. (a).

The Senior Citizens met 
Monday, Feb. 27 at the Old 
Depot for their regular covered 
dish luncheon and meeting. The 
invocation was given by John 
Chisum.

Thirty-one were present in
cluding five visitors, John 
Chisum, Rachel Snider, Joy 
Stancel, Patsy Franklin and 
Clifton Finley.

Following the meal, Mae 
Wilterding was in charge of the 
meeting, in the absence of the 
president, J.C. Shanks, she 
introduced John Chisum from the 
hospital. He spoke to the group 
concerning West Plains Medical 
Center. Chisum stated “ We have 
nice ficilities, but we still have 
problems. D.R.G. will only pay 
for some illnesses, such as 

I pneumonia.”
He reported that they should 

know in a few days about medical 
services, such as Medicare and 
other insurances. They plan in 
the near future to broaden some 
new services, such as home 
health care, and hopefuly more 
and better services.

Clifton Finley became a new 
member. The birthday song was 
sung for Eva Ashford and 
Clarence Wilhite.

Cards were sent to the sick 
including Ada Thompson. A 
sympathy card was sent to Irene 
Steinbock.

M inutes of the previous 
m eeting were read and 
approved.

The group voted to give 
$150.00 to the hospital.

Clara Coffman gave the closing 
prayer.

Ruth Williams, Ray Taylor, and 
Gabriel Salazar had coffee and 
exercise togather Tuesday 
morning. Rachel Snider was a 
very fun and skilled instructor. 

***
Happy March birthday to Eric 

Smith, 3-20-1918; Clara Weaver 
3-24-1919; Martha Smaltz, 3-23- 
1920; Gabriel Salazar, 3-28-1905;
and Ray Taylor, 3-17-1900.

*«*
S.W . Inman visited Lynn

Bratcher last Friday.
***

Ora Roberts was visited by her 
grandson, Jerry Ray Clark, her 
granddaughter, Darla Kay, her 
daughter, Ruby Clark, and sons, 
J.D. and James Duncan.

*«*
Vera Gunstream was visited by 

her daughter, Erma Lee Lowrie 
and her husband last weekend. 
Mrs. Lowrie treated our ears by 
playing several beautiful songs 
on the piano.

**•
Ella Faubus was visited by her 

daughter and son-in-law, Mr. 
and M rs. Jack Hodges of 
Brownfield, her son and 
daughter-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. 
Curtis Faubus.

***
Riel and Ruth Williams were in 

Lubbock last Thursday. Ruth had
a doctor’s appointment.

***
Juanita Snow was visited by

her family last week.
***

Josie Flowers, Debbie Nickels 
and son attended the birthday 
party Thursday with Margaret 
Beard. They surprised her by the 
visit and a gift for a birthday. 

***
What a nice visit we received 

from little Billie last week as he 
visited room to room and froliced

down the halls. Thank you 
Sherris Nelson for bringing little
Billie (goat) for a visit.

***
Marjorie Precure and Marilyn 

Young brought a group of G.A.’s 
from the First Baptist Church to 
visit and present the residents 
with a beautiful spring bouquet 
they had made W ednesday 
afternoon.

***
Ollie Sebring and Lena Haw

kins visited the nursing home
Wednesday afternoon.

***
Sunday afternoon the Progress 

Baptist Church came to visit an*4
sing and play gospel music.

***
We are looking foreward to St. 

Pat’s Day and Easter and maybe, 
a community chili dinner.

NOTES
COMMENT

Curiosity is the key to all 
knowledge.

Experts, like ordinary 
people, seldom agree.
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Muleshtte Nursing Home Receives 
Attends Caring Practices Award

“ It gives me great pleasure to 
p resen t the A ttends Caring 
Practices Award to Muleshoe 
Nursing Home”  said Greg 
H em phill, Tuesday afternoon 

{when the nursing home nurses, 
! Sherris Nelson, Director of 
! N urses and Rachel Snider, 
nursing home adm inistrator, 

' were gathered in the dinning 
room of the nursing home.

A representative of Procter &
Gamble, Hemphill stated that 
this special award is given in 
recognition of the facility’s

Rebekah  

Lodge News
Lucille Harp was admitted as a 

member of Muleshoe Rebekah 
Lodge No. 114 by initiation 
Tuesday, Feb. 28. “ We welcome 
her into our fraternity” stated 
Fern Davis.

Audrey Langfitt, Noble Grand, 
presided over a short busm en 
meeting. Dellie Pucket and Ruby 

.Garner presented the flag and 
Ruby Green, chaplian, gave the 
ppening prayer.
\  June Green, Ruby Green and 
‘Novella Price reported on the 
j)re-association meeting of the 
;South Plains Association. The 
Association will be held in 
Xevelland on April 15. Muleshoe 
JRebekah’s will exemplify the 
'draping of the charter.
• Twenty-four members and six 
Visitors from Friona Rebekah 
Lodge No. 308 enjoyed a meal 
before Lodge.

commitment to staff education 
and training in incontinence 
management and sk in  care. 
This is the third time this award 
has been presented to the 
Muleshoe Nursing Home.

Although Rachel Snider and 
Sherris Nelson, accepted the 
plaque, which will be hung in the 
nursing home, they stated that it 
w'as really the nurses that made it 
possible for the nursing home to 
receive the honor, because they 
were the ones who cared for the 
residents.

“ Only a select number of 
facilities nationwide receive the 
Caring Practices Award which is 
presented through Procter & 
Gamble’s Attends Professional 
Education Program. The goal of 
this program  is to assist 
long-term care facilities with 
on-going staff train ing and 
education programs. The pro
gram provides consultants and 
training materials to educate the 
nursing home staff on incontin
ence management and proper

“ Incontinence is the inability 
to control bowel and/or bladder 
functions and affects over ten 
million people of all ages in this 
country. M uleshoe Nursing 
Home is taking an active role in 
maintaining resident dignity and 
health through their Attends 
inmr»tinpnr*p nrn-
gram.”

Ms. hnider is very proud of the 
staff at Muleshoe Nursing Home 
and the care they give to their 
residents. Visitors are always 
welcome to go by have a cup of 
coffee and visit with the 
residents.

Joy Stancell, activity director

of the nursing home, along with 
volunteers from the area have 
several programs for the re
sidents to take part in, among 
these activities include exercise 
classes, ceramic classes, de- 
votionals, birthday parties. Skip 
Bo, and Dominoes, just to name a 
few. A beauty shop, operated by 
volunteers, is also open once a 
week, while another volunteer 
goes once a week and cuts the 
men’s hair and gives them a 
shave. The nursing home staff, 
and volunteers work together to 
make this a very careing nursing 
home, that they are all proud to 
be a part of.

WHAT KIND OF 
DEPRECIATION RATE

APPLIES TO THE BUSINESS 
USE OF M Y NEW  CAR?

Did you begin using your car 
for business purposes after 1986? 
If so, the depreciation deduction 
for the first year cannot exceed 
$2,560.

• For the second year, the 
depreciation deduction is limited 
to $4,100.

• For the third year, the 
depreciation deduction is limited 
to $2,450.

• The maximum for each 
succeeding year is $1,475.

These limits are reduced if you 
use your car for personal 
business.

Do you have questions about 
how the tax laws affect your 
return? Call your local H&R 
Block office.

n  rr/u tu --1 uesaay afternoon, while Muleshoe Nursine Home 
T t h e d Z *  Sh^ r“ N«*«m: D0N and Rachel Snider, Nursing Home administrator, were lathered

N“rs,ng Home’ Gre8 Hemphill, a representative of Proctor — Gamble
NdMhe M df Cainn? Pract,ces Award for the third time, to the Nursing Home. Pictured (not in 

order) Nelda, Mary Jo, Janice, Nancy, Sherris, Marie O., Celia, Janie, Tina, Dorthy, Hilma Buhie

M argaret Jop aIan ^ D ^ len e.DOl<>reS' “  “ d JanelL ^  pictUred: Beu,ah’ Doren^(Journal Photo)

You’ll take it off here. We’U take it off here!
Take off Fast in 1989 with 
WEIGHT WATCHERS® 

New Quick Success® Program
■  Last year, Weight Watchers members lost weight 
20% faster than ever. This year, it’s even easier.
■  Our New Quick Success Program lets you enjoy 
the foods you like most so you’ll never feel hungry.
■  We’ve simplified our optional exercise plan and 
made our weekly meetings even more exciting
H  This is the weight loss program that you can really 
count on in 1989. Come discover it for yourself!

JOIN 
NT"'

m
.................$17 (X)

$ X (XI

Sheila Falk, 
Area Director

JOW 
FOR 
ONLY.

Registration Fee 
Firsl Meeting Fee 
Regular Price S2.V00

YOU SAVE $15.00
Offer K.nds March 19, 1989

Come to the Weight Watchers meeting nearest you.
SUDAN
First National Bank
Community Room 
2nd and Main 
Thur: 6:30 pm

£  JOIN WEIGHT WATCHERS NOW!
TOLL FREE
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Tops Qub

NURSING HOME RECEIVES A WAJM)-Tuesday afternoon, Greg 
Hemphill, a representative of Proctor and Gamble, presented the 
Attends Caring Practices Award to Rachel Snider, center, Nursing 
Home administrator; and Sherris Nelson Right, DON. This award is 
made possible by Proctor and Gamble. (Journal Photo)
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Betty Jennings has just receiv
ed a letter from the National 
Reference Institute stating that 
she has been elected to the 
1989-90 edition of Who’s Who in 
Am erican Education--a d is 
tinction that can be claimed by 
less than two percent of the 
professional colleagues in ed
ucation. Ms. Jenn ings was 
elected to the 1989-90 edition 
after having been nominated in 
1987 for distinguished service in 
the field of education.

Ms. Jennings’ biography was 
approved by the Advisory Board 
consisting of fourteen d is 
tinguished educators in America. 
Chairman of the Board is Dr. 
Benjamin S. Bloom, noted 
educator and researcher in the 
field of education and Professor 
of Education, Emeritus, Univer
sity of Chicago. Included among 
the Advisory Board members is 
Dr. William N, Kirby, Com
missioner of Education for the 
State of Texas, Dr. Lowell Rose, 
Executive Director, Phi Delta 
Kappa, Dr. Geneva Gay, Profes
sor of Education, Purdue Univer
sity, Dr. Jan e t Towslee, 
Associate Dean of Education, 
Georgia State University, and Dr. 
Debbie Coonrod, National Vice 
President, Pi Lambda Theta.

Ms. Jennings is completing 
her thirteenth year of service in 
education, all in the Muleshoe 
Independent School District. In 
addition to serving as Director of 
Special Education for the Mule
shoe school, she is active as a 
private consultant, conducting 
workshops in various educational 
topics such as Instructional 
Leadership, Bi/Polar Seminars, 
teacher appraisals and training of 
appraisers, and Dyslexia man
agement.

Areas of certification include 
Supervisor of Special Education, 
Language and/or Learning Dis
ab ilities, Counseling, Super
vision (General). Secondary Eng
lish, Secondary Mathematics, 
and Elementary. Ms. Jennings 
g raduated  from McMurry 
College, Abilene with a Bachelor 
of Science degree in Education/ 
Mathematics and from Eastern 
New Mexico University with a 
Master of Education degree in 
English. Additional postgraduate 
work was done at Eastern New 
Mexico University and Texas 
Tech University.

Professional memberships in
clude Texas Council for Adminis
trators of Special Education, 
West Texas Council for Adminis
trators of Special Education 
(»*urr*»ntlv se rv in o  v u c -n rp -  

s'dent), Association of Super-
M t . u  V .M I i  I I U I U l l l  u t i  w L lU l

Text1 E'^mentarv Principals anri 
Supervisors Association, the 
Orton Dyslexia Society, and 
Association of Texas Professional 
Educators. Ms. Jennings has

Self-interest has always 
been the foe of national se
curity and the destroyer of 
patriotism.

published two cookbooks, one of 
which was a collection belonging 
to her mother, Mrs. Truett G. 
Craft, and the other is her own 
private collection that has just 
been released.

Muleshoe TOPS Club chapter 
No. 34 met at 6 p.m. Thursday, 
March 2 in the Heritage Thrift 
Shop. Laverne James, leader, 
called the meeting to order with 
the TOPS pledge and fellowship 
song. She also led the group in a 
prayer.

Orvdie Burris, weight record- 
er, called the roll with 18 
members present. One new 
member, Rama Smaliing; and a 
visitor, Vivian Davis of Odessa, 
were welcomed.

M inutes of the previous 
meeting were read by Aurora 
Mata, secretary, and they were 
approved as read. Ruth Cle
ments, treasurer, gave a treasur- 
er’s report.

Alene Bryant received a charm 
from the club and Laverne James 
read a card from Thresia Davis, a 
former TOPS member.

Best loser for the week was 
Orvdie Burris and runners-up 
were Ruth Clements and Mary 
Edmiston, tied for first runner-up

and Evelene Harris, second 
runner-up.

For the month of February 
Aurora Mata was named monthly 
best loser and runners-up were 
Jewel White, first, and second 
runner-up was a tie between 
Alma Robertson and Ernestine 
Steinbock.

It was reported that side two is 
ahead in the point contest.

Election of officers was held 
with the following being re-elect
ed: Laverne James, leader; Jewel 
Peeler, co-leader; Aurora Mata, 
secretary; and Ruth Clements, 
treasurer. Weight recorders will 
be appointed by the president.

The meeting was closed with 
the singing of the goodnight 
song.

The Muleshoe Housing 
Authority

Is Now Taking Applications For Tlie 
Farm Labor Housing Project

To Find Out If You Qualify To Live In 
The Housing Project Apply At The

Office

301 E. 6th St.
Monday-Friday 
8 a.nu-5 p.in.

Muleshoe, Texus Equal H o u , i „ , .

______________________________________o i T O H T U N r r y
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gown. Something blue was the 
traditional blue garter. Some
thing old and borrowed was a 
solid gold wedding band worn by 
her great grandmother, Willie 
Duncan. A penny with the 
bride’s date of birth was tucked 
in her shoe.

The bridesmaids wore black 
amourette taffeta gowns. The 
bodice was encircled with a 
pleated fluted edge ruffle and 
shirring through the waistline. 
The circular skirt flowed to a 
waltz length.

Sharon Williams of Lubbock, 
sister of the bride, served as 
matron of honor. Bridesmaids 
were Liz Fitzpatrick of Lubbock 
and Terri Peterson of Lubbock. 
Shayna Martin, daughter of the 
groom, served as flower girl.

Kevin Connors of Albuquerque 
served as'best man. Groomsmen 
were Mike Messer of Lubbock, 
and Ronny Crook of Barstow,

of Albuquerque, N.M.
Registering guests were Amy 

Kellogg and Vicki Davis of 
Lubbock.

Following the ceremony, a 
reception was held at the 
Lakeridge Country Club in 
Lubbock. Jarah Redwine, cousin 
of the bride, of Lazbuddie and 
Gina Jarm an of Lazbuddie 
assisted at the reception.

The couple honeymooned in 
Santa Fc. N.M. and are making 
their home in Levelland.

The bride graduated from 
Lazbuddie High School in 1982, 
and attended Texas Tech and 
American Commercial College in 
Lubbock. She is employed for 
Chanel Cosmetics. Martin is a 
graduate of New Mexico Univer
sity and is employed at Phil 
Martin Autoplex of Levelland.

Guests too numerous to list, 
attended from Lubbock and 
surrounding areas. Special guest

Parents of the couple are Mr. 
and Mrs. Jerry Don Glover of 
Lazbuddie and Mr. and Mrs. 
Phip Martin, Sr. of Albuquerque, 
N.M.

The church was decorated with 
votives, three center candle 
arches and two candle spirals on 
each side decorated with an array 
of fresh white flowers, lemon leaf 
and fern. Black pedestals were 
adorned with fern and white 
azaleas. Centered above the 
entire setting was a large black 
vase overflowing with fresh white 
flowers, consisting of calla lillies, 
stock, tu lips, roses, snaps, 
lia tris , friozia and Quanne 
Anne’s lace. A unity candle, 
centered on a brass candelabra 
completed the setting and was 
lighted during the inspiring unity 
ceremony by the bride, the 
groom, and the groom’s children, 
Shaun and Shayna. Candle 
pewmarkers decorated with fresh 
white flowers, greenery and 
white bows, marked the bridal 
aisle.

Alice Smith of Lubbock played 
wedding music at the piano and 
organ. Soloist Kari Peters of 
Lubbock sang “ You Needed 
Me” , and “ Evergreen” .

The bride’s gown was fashion
ed of ivory shimmer satin 
adorned with headbeaded se
quins and pearls on Schiffli 
embroidered lace. The bodice 
featured a low open neckline, and 
satin petal ruffled sleeves with 
net and lace that extended over 
the hand. The dropped waistline 
was trimmed with long dangles 
of crystal and pearls. The sheath 
skirt was highlighted with a 
double satin flounce ruffle and a 
cathedral train of satin ruffles.

To complete the attire, the 
bride wore a pearl wrapped 
headband accented with floral 
and lily of the valley sprays on 
the sides. The fingertip veil, 

I dotted with pearls was finished 
I off With a'pouf.

Daisy Scouts
Daisy Scouts met Wednesday, 

March 1 at the Fire Station for 
their weekly m eeting. The 
meeting opened with the promise 
and then the group went to work 
on their projects.

Lisa Marie Ramirez took 
refreshments which the group 
reported that they all enjoyed.

Those present were Shari 
Alanis, Adrienne Ashford, Kayla 
Claybrook, Kinsee Estep, Misty- 
Garcia, Melissa Flores, Diana- 
Gavle, Stephanie Kirk, Jamie 
Prather, Lisa Marie Ramirez, 
Elizabeth Torres, Chyla Torres, 
Casey Tosh and Karen Jo 
Wimberley.

Troop leaders are Cherry 
Estep, Linda Flores, Linda Tosh 
and Mary Ann Ramirez.

MR. AND MRS. PHIL MARTIN  
[nee Susan Glover]

FLUFFY COTTAGE 
! CHEESE PLANCAKE 

3 egg yolks
n Vi cup cottage cheese (if 

available, try lactose-reduced)
Vs cup lactose-reduced milk 
% cup all-purpose flour 

- Vi teaspoon salt 
j 3 egg whites

Few persons can be as 
tiresome as the individual 

1 obsessed with a sense of hu- 
I mor. «

Beat egg yolks until thickened 
and lemon-colored. Add cottage 
cheese; beat until almost smooth. 
Blend in milk, flour and salt. 
Beat egg whites until soft peaks 
form. Fold into batter. Let batter 
stand 5 minutes. Using a V* cup 
measure, pour batter into hot 
(375F) lightly buttered griddle. 
Turn when tops are covered with 
bubbles and edges look cooked. 
Turn only once. Serve at once 
with butter and jelly. Makes 9 
pancakes.

Did You Really 

Think That I 

Would Not Do

Jennyslippers 
Approve Bmlget
For Coming Year

Muleshoe Jennyslippers met 
at noon Tuesday for their regular 
brown bag luncheon and meet
ing. Following the minutes of the 
previous meeting and a trea
surer’s report, Sandi Robinson 
recognized the guest, Adam 
Rameriz.

It was announced that the 
Jennyslippers will have a booth 
at the Roadriders Rally. It was 
also announced that the Jenny
slippers will help with the 
expenses of moving the old 
Mardis windmill to the Heritage 
site.

All members are needed at the 
Parent/Student night scheduled 
for Monday, March 6 at the high 
school cafeteria. All area parents 
and high school students are 
urged to attend.

It was also announced that the 
Jennyslippers will help the MAC 
Committee with the Pick-up give 
away, scheduled June 1. For 
each ten doller donation to these 
organizations you will receive a 
ticket for the drawing for the 
pickup.

Also on the agenda was a 
report on the Bakeless Bake Sale 
being conducted by the Jenny
slippers. All benefits go to the 
Muleshoe Nursing Home.

Anne Camp, librarian at the 
Muleshoe Public Library, said 
that a book cart and step stool 
had been ordered for the library 
with the donation from the 
Jennyslippers.

The 1989, budget was present
ed and approved. Pledges made 
include Bailey County EMS, Air 
Pack, with the $100 donation 
being made on January 25.; 
Bailey County EMS Toy Project, 
$100; Bailey County Crime Line, 
$50; Easter Egg Hunt, $400; 
Friends of the Library, $200 
presented Feburary 15; Girl 
Scouts, $150; Meals on Wheels, 
$300, presented March 3; Min
isterial Alliance, $100; Scholar
ships $200; and West Plains 
Medical Center $200.

The Jennyslippers will be 
sponsoring skating on Friday, 
March 17 at the Civic Center.

Maryann

Love Your Cuz, 
Robert j&i

99<t Deposit 
$10.00 Due at 

Pick up
(plus tax)

1 - 1 0 x 1 3  W
(Wall Photo)

1- 8x10< B
2- 5x7 ' ™
2- 3x5

16- King Size Wallets 
8- Regular Size Wallets

WE USE 
KODAK PAPER

W n ‘r ' Anthony's
321 Main 

^  D A TE:
Tue. & W ed. \ia rc h  7-fi

^ P H O T O  H O U RS: 9-6
HAVE YOUR EASTER PICTURES TAKEI

Hurry! It s not too late to establish an IRA for 
the past tax year—or to contribute to an 
existing account. But time is short. You 
must decide by April 15.

Remember, most IRA owners qualify for a full 
or partial tax deduction for IRA contributions. 
Take advantage of this bonus and increase the 
benefits of saving with an IRA

Stop in or call today, 
before time runs out

Group charge 
99* per person

M U L E S H O E  I S T A T E  I B A N f f
MEMBER FD1C

Phone 806/272-4561101 West American Blvd
MULESHOE, TEXAS 79347

Color
Photos

P A P E R
for a Good Look

QHo\)q,k Jdatitin R e p e a t  ^ i n g  Q J o u js
Miss Susan Michelle Glover 

became the bride of Phil Martin, 
Jr. Saturday, February 11 at 7 
p.m. in the Bacon Heights 
B aptist Church of I nhbo< k 
Brother Darold Baldwin read the 
double ring vows.

The bride carried a arm 
bouquet of fresh white calla 
lillies, tulips, friozia and lemon 
leaves tied with candlelight lace 
and satin streamers.

In keeping with tradition 
something new was her wedding

Calif. Ring bearer was Shaun 
Martin, son of the groom.

Ushers were Brian Glover, 
brother of the bride, of Laz
buddie, Chad Williams, brother- 
in-law of the bride, of Lubbock, 
Fred Mowrer and Damian Jelso

were the groom’s sisters, Mendy 
Blackstock, her husband, Brent,
and children, Erin and Kaley of 
Tulsa Okla.- .lull* P»«n»oont of 
Phoenix, Arizona; Dana Martin 
and ncr ttancee, Mine aieeu oi 
Raltivh, North Carolina; G. 
and Jewel Taylor, gt&ndpirents 
of the bride of Muleshoe; Eugene 
and Mildred Redwine, grand
parents of the bride of Muleshoe.
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School Week Lost Money
Cent. From Page 1

Texas Public Schools Week 
March 6-10, 1989.

“ Although now celebrated 
during the first full week of 
March, Texas Public Schools 
Week was first established by the 
Masonic Lodges of Texas to 
coincide with the March 2 
anniversary of Texas Indepen
dence Day.

“ In 1836, the Texas Declara
tion of Independence cited the 
failure of the Mexican govern
ment “ to establish any public 
system of education, although 
possessed of almost boundless 

.resources,” as one of the key 
reasons for severing political ties 
with Mexico.

“ Education has been stressed 
by Texans ever since. The first 
state constitution provided for 
the establishment of an educa
tional fund for children of 
indigent parents. In 1854, the 
Legislature set aside $2 million to 
set up the first Texas school 
districts. The Texas Constitution, 
written in 1876, provided for a 
perpetual public school fund.

"During the 1980’s, the Texas 
Legislature has reaffirmed this 
belief and refined the public 
school system. House Bill 246, 
approved in 1981, required a 
uniform curriculum in 12 subject 
areas be taught in all Texas 
public schools. This legislation 
ensured that students across the 
state were given the opportunity 
to study the same essential 
elements of every subject at 
every grade level.

“These requirements for 
teaching the “ essential ele
ments”  were phased in over a 
period of several years and were 
fully implemented during the 
1985-86 school year, which 
coincided with the implementa
tion of provisions of House Bill 
72.

“ In passing House Bill 72, 
Texas Legislators left the curri
culum provisions of HB 246 
intact, and also mandated some 
new programs requiring state 
guidelines. This piece of legisla
tion revised the state funding 
system, looked at requirements 
and incentives for teachers and 
administrators, set a statewide 
passing standard of 70 (on a scale 
of 100) and prohibited social 
promotion for students, initiated 
the no-pass/no-play rule, and 
required high school students to 
pass an exam in English 
language arts and mathematics 
before receiving a diploma.

“ Through these state laws, 
Texas educators have strived to

It’s just as well not to yell
for help until you need it.

It’s a smart child who
understands her parents.

meet the challenge of a growing 
number of students and a 
changing society. The student 
population of Texas has grown 
from 65,463 in 1854 to well over 
three million students who are 
enrolled in more than 1,000 
school districts today.

“ In recent polls, the public 
made it clear that the goal of 
developing the best educational 
system in the world is very 
important. In fact, education was 
deemed to be more important 
than developing the most effi
cient industrial production sys
tem or building the strongest 
military force.

“ The public - parents, non
parents, business leaders, and 
even those with children in 
private schools - clearly feel that 
the money spent on education is 
an investment in America. Work
ing together, we can be sure that 
our schools will be even better. 
We invite you to "See Us Shine" 
during Texas Public Schools 
Week on March 6-10, 1989.

Cont. From Page 1 
are from checking and savings time limit for making a claim.
accounts, utility deposits, oil 
royalties, and corporate stocks.

Most accounts must be dor
mant from three to five years 
before they are turned over to the 
state.

“ There is no set time to make a 
claim on these accounts,”  
Treasurer Richards said. “ Mon
ey turned over to the State 
Treasury can be claimed at any 
time in the future by the original 
owner or his or her heirs.”

Persons who find their names 
on the list can call the Texas 
State Treasury on its toll-free 
telephone line at 1-800-654-3463 
or they can write the State 
Treasury at P. O. Box 17728, 
Austin, TX 78745. The toll free 
line opens at noon today, March 
5.

During the first few weeks 
after the list is published, the 
toll-free line is often tied up by 
the volume of calls. The lines, 
however, are kept open for an 
extended period and there is no

Spelling Bee
Cont. From Page 1

As they were ‘inaccurate’ the Elementary School included sev-
‘individual’ speller didn’t feel 
like ‘jauntily’ strolling around the 
room or getting on a ‘keelboat.’

However, Stephanie Perez 
locked down third place, even 
though she missed keelboat.

Then, after all the misspelled 
words above, it settled down to a 
battle between Johnny Gonzales 
and Hector Arzola. They both 
missed ‘kinsman’ and sure didn’t 
feel any kinship as they struggled 
for that elusive first place win.

Then, Hector missed ‘lament’ 
and Johnny spelled it correctly 
and went on to correctly spell 
‘laughter,’ to win first place in 
the Bee.

As longtime sponsors of the 
Spelling Bee in Bailey County, 
Muleshoe Publishing Company, 
representing The Muleshoe Jour
nal and Bailey County Journal, 
presented checks of $45 for first 
place; $30 for second place; and 
$15 for third place to the three 
top winners.

Johnny Gonzales, a 13 year old 
seventh erader at Watson Junior 
High School, will now advance to 
Regional Competition in Lubbock 
on April 1. Also going to the 
Regional Competition will be 
second place Hector Arzola, a 14 
year old eighth grader. Stephanie 
Perez is a sixth grader.

Johnny’s guardians are Mr. 
and Mrs. Ramon Gonzales; 
Hector is the son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Victor Arzola and Stephanie is 
the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Freddie Perez.

The 10 finalists from DeShazo

m.B e n  F ran k li n1 B etter qualify fo r  less
2104 W. Amer. Blvd. Mon.-Sat.

- 272-3855 8 a.m. - 8 p.m. 12
Sun

-5 pm.

Price Sale
On

Simplicity
Patterns

March 5-11, 1989

The Unclaimed Money Fund 
List was first published shortly 
after Mrs. Richards first took 
office in 1983 and she has made 
collecting and returning unclaim
ed money one of her top 
priorities.

Since she took office in 1983, 
the Treasury has collected more 
than $209 million in unclaimed 
funds, which is almost 83 percent 
of all such funds ever collected in 
the State of Texas. About 95 
percent of all funds returned in 
the 27 year history of the 
program have been returned 
during the six years of the 
Richards Administration.

Money that is not claimed by 
owners is used by the state for 
education and general state 
services such as highways and 
law enforcement. Last year, for 
example, $30 million in non-tax 
revenue was turned over to the 
Foundation School Fund and the 
General Revenue Fund.

Muleshoe ---
Cont. From Page 1

at the Old Corral Restau-p.m.
rant.

en fourth graders, Reagan Mc- 
Elroy, James Cox, Jamie Bohler, 
Kandy Wilcox, Jennifer Patter
son, Cari Faver and Kyle Embry.

Three fifth graders were 
among the In..’lists, they were

Sharon Johnson, Candy Garcia 
and Josh Slayden.

Four sixth graders, Angela 
Crawford, Naomi Fernandez, 
Chad Page and Stephanie Perez; 
two seventh graders, Darrell 
Whitaker and Johnny Gonzales 
and two eighth graders, Hector 
Arzola and Jolene Benavidez, 
represented Watson Junior High 
School.

For the first time, and with a 
record number of school entries, 
The Journal presented participa
tion ribbons to each student who 
entered the Spelling Bee in the 
two schools.

Ms. Williams thanked the 
students for their hard work, the 
teachers for working with them, 
their parents for encouraging 
them, the pronouncer and judges 
and Mrs. Elizabeth Watson, who 
has acted as school coordinator 
since the Spelling Bee began in 
Muleshoe several years ago.

K wan is Club 
Hears Program 
On Autistics

By: R. A. Bradley

Nine Kiwanians, three guests 
and Sweetheart Justine Hanes 
met Friday morning at the Old 
Corral. Guests were Lacy Morris, 
daughter of Glen Morris; Jon 
Keith Turner, son of Keith 
Turner and Chad Johnson, son of 
Reggie Johnson.

Of course, Sweetheart Justine 
and guest, Lacy Morris sure help 
the looks of the club. Justine 
stated that she would be absent 
next Friday. Justine, don’t you 
know that if you are absent, the 
club might gossip about you? We 
will miss you.

President Keith Turner called 
the meeting to order, J ’Don 
Kube led the club in the pledge 
to the flag, and James Roy Jones 
gave the invocation.

Kevin Harris had the friend
ship coin and he must be out 
looking for a friend as Kevin was 
absent this morning. Kevin, 
hurry up and find a friend and be 
back next Friday.

Next Tuesday, March 7, is the 
Kiwanis night to help at the 
Janes Ranch House. Everyone 
who was present this morning be 
sure and tell those who were 
absent and come out and help on 
this community project. We 
would love to see anyone who 
would like to come out and help. 
You are all invited.

R. A. Bradley brought the 
program. Brad showed a video of 
the 'Geraldo program when he 
had four Autistic Savant people 
on. All with a fantastic, or genius 
memory.

The movie, "Rain M an"  is on 
this fantastic-type memory.

These people are mentally 
handicapped and cannot take 
care of themselves, but in a 
certain field they are a genius.

We saw about half of the 
program and will finish it at a 
later date.

**•
The principal’s awards at 

Watson Junior High School for 
this week went to Jason Osuna, 
sixth grade; Jamie Williams, 
seventh grade and Kyle Ken- 
more, eighth grade.

Teacher of the Week is Jane 
Rudd, librarian.

Who Knows?
1. Name the secretary of 

Housing and Urban Devel
opment.

2. What is the duties of 
the Cabinet post HUD?

3. Define Mai de mer.
4. What is the difference 

between the adjournment of 
Congress and a recess?
Answers to Who Knows.

1. Jack Kemp.
2. It is concerned with 

problems of housing and 
city living.

3. Seasickness.
4. Adjournment termi

nates a session, but a recess 
sets a date for reconvening.

Mules —
Cont. From Page 1
and had nine runs batted in to 13
for their opponent.

Coach Jeff Anderson’s store
keepers recorded four errors for 
each team, and the Mules were 
at bat 24 times to 35 times for the 
Cubs.

Along the way, the Mules put 
three pitchers on the mound, Joe 
Orozco, Ricky Diaz and Benny 
Parker.

Ricky Flores was at bat four 
times, had one hit, two runs and 
one RBI. Danny Rodriguez was in 
the batter’s box three times, had 
two hits, one run, one strike out 
and two RBI’s.

Abel Leal also batted four 
times, had two hits, one run and 
one RBI. Salvador O livares 
batted three times, had one hit, 
one run and one RBI. Roque 
Flores batted one time, had two 
runs, took two base on balls and 
had one RBI. Michael Hardwick 
batted twice in the game.

Beto Diaz had two base on 
balls and Joe Orozco batted one 
time and had one .strike out. 
Danny Pollard batted  th ree  
times, had one hit, and one strike

Rotary Gub, FTA 

Will Co-Sponsor 

Outsider Tourney
Coach Wade Littlefield is 

coordinating an Outsider’s Bas
ketball Tournament, being co
sponsored by the Muleshoe 
Rotary Club and FTA.

The tournament will be played 
March 16-17 and 18 in the 
Muleshoe Varsity gym.

Coach Littlefield said entry is 
$100 per team and both men and 
women’s brackets will be limited 
to the first 16 entries received.

First place teams will receive 
double their entry fee, $200; the 
second place team will be 
returned their entry fee, $100 
and individual prizes will be 
presented the third place team.

Deadline for entry is Friday, 
March 10. You may enter by 
calling Wade Littlefield at 806/- 
272-5826 (home) or at work, 806/ 
272-5154; or call Kerry Moore at 
806/272-3297 (home) or 806/272- 
3080 (work).

out. Rodney Reynolds had 0„e 
••■tit and one RBI

Blain Ferris had one hit on (,n£  
time at bat. anu two Kbl s. KkK\ 
Diaz had one strike out for one
time at bat and Benny Parker was 
at bat one time.

Friday night was the first home 
game for the Muleshoe varsity 
baseball team. They played 
Lubbock Christian High School.

Special Ed '

Advisory Group 

Holds Meeting

t

K I I I I I I I I I I I I I l l l l i i i i i i T i i m i i i i r i

The Special Education Advis
ory Committee of Muleshoe 
Independent School District met 
in the Directors’ Office on 
a recent Tuesday.

Coordinating the meeting was 
Betty Jen n in g s , Director of 
Special Education. ^

M em bers p resen t included 
Don Holes, Lindy Schuster, Janie 
Moynihan, Vic Benedict, Cindy ^ • 
Purdy, Julie Cage, Betty Jen
nings, Venida Collins and Dr. 
Louadah Waggoner from the 
Education Service Center in 
Lubbock.

The Committee discussed the 
entire Special Education Pro
gram, including staff, students, 
and activities. Spring and Fall 
Semesters activities for 1988 ^ 
were highlighted. These includ
ed: Special Education Teacher 
received training in Alphabetic- 
Phonics, Special Olympics, S.O.- 
S. Week, and Leadership Train
ing.

Upcoming events discussed 
were Program on Dyslexia to be 
presented to a class at ENMU ^ 
and Leadership Training. The 
C om m ittee >Vas shown the 
updated  Special Education 
Scrapbook.

Contracted services as well as 
the consultants and services that 
the Education Service Center 
provide were then elaborated on 
to give a better idea of what the 
Special Education Department ** 
offers.

Mrs. Jennings then asked for 
any comments regarding the 
Special Education Program in 
Muleshoe ISD. This was followed 
by comments and statements of 
approval.rx

Hey Muleshoe!! 
Now Open

i .

Double
Dragon

Nintendo ★  ★  ★  The 
Hottest Games!

Specializing in Multiple 
Copies Of New Releases

Fast, Computerized 
Check-Out, Check-In Service

Children’s Entertainment 
Section

Rent Saturday, Exchange Them 
On Sunday For More For V2 Price, 
Or Keep Your Saturday 
Movies Till 6 P.M. Monday! L

Open 7 Days A Week
t ,  . 4 r
Friendly Professional ' 0
Service \ \

■1

fc x

__

Call Now To Reserve 
The Hottest New Releases

HOURS: Monday - Thursday 11 a.m. to 8 p.m.

Friday & Saturday 11 a.m. to 9 p.m. Sunday 12 6

Feature Attractions, Inc.
Your Family Movie Store

272 3 ) 49
i m m i i i i i i T i i i i i i  T xxxxti

803 W. A m er. Blvd
m i
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1989
Muleshoe Varsity Baseball Team

jo e  O ro zc o M ir lie a l H a rd w ickG eorge  B a r ro n erriH

L a r r y  G o n za le *

Lo n n ie  W ilhite

V •
D a n n y  R o d r iq u e z B ra n d o n  MulliiiM

S a lv a d o r  O liva re z R o cky  Fl<»re«D a n n y  P o lla rd

MULESHOE MULES BASEBALL 
1988 - 89 SCHEDULE

March 4 LEVELLAND (DH) T 1 00
March 7 DENVER CITY T 5 30
March 13 SEMINOLE T 700
March 14 HEREFORD JV H 4 30
March 20 DUNBARJV T 5 00
March 25 PLAINVIEW JV T 4 00
March 28 BROWNFIELD H 5 30
March 31 DUNBAR JV H 500
April 1 CLOVIS T 1 00
April 7 LUBBOCK CHRISTIAN HS T 7 00
April 11 HEREFORD JV T 4 30
April 14 CORONADO T 4 30
April 18 PLAINVIEW JV H 600
April 21 E ST AC A DO JV T 500
April 25 DENVER CITY H 5 30
April 28 SEMINOLE H 600
May 2 CANYON* T 500
May 5 ESTACADO JV H 5 00
May 6 CANYON* H 1 00
May 13 CANYON* T 1 00
May 16
* District Gam es

CANYON*
May 18. 19. 20 are rain out days f

H
Of d iltri

5 00
ct flames

Farmer’s Co-Op Elevator
Muleshoe 'i >

2 0 2  S. 1»( M e m b e r F.D.I.C. 2 7 2 -4 5 1 5 ( h i • n
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S  Super 
Saving 

Specials

All New Spring 
Merchandise 

Just For Ladies

By!
Alexander Campbell 
Cambridge l> y Goods 
Hamilton
Personal by Leslie Fay 

& others

Lazbuddie Three Way News
Menu

SPELLING BEE WINNERS, JUDGES AND PRONOUNCER-lt was a relaxed group who saw the annual 
Bailey County Spelling Bee come to a finish Thursday afternoon in the school administration office, board 
of trustees boardroom. Standing from left ure Curtis Shelburne, pronouncer; Johnny Gonzales, first 
place; Hector Arzola, second place; and Stephanie Perez, third place. Seated from left are Susan 
Copeland, John Smith and Jim Cope, judges. For many years, the annual Spelling Bee has been sponsor
ed in Bailey County by The Muleshoe Journal and Bailey County Journals. (journal Photo)

and Milk
LUNCH

Rio Grande Tacos, Fiesta Salad,
Spanish Rice, Mariachi Milk and 
Mission Fruit

Three Way
Menu

Enochs News 
by: Mrs. J.D. Bayless

MARCH 6 10 
MONDAY 

BREAKFAST
Jelly, Juice, Toast and Milk 

LUNCH
Ocean Fish, Sanddollar Corn, 
Octopus Slaw, Sea Biscuit, 
Oyster Milk and Star Fish Cake 

TUESDAY 
BREAKFAST

Juice, Waffles, Milk and Syrup 
LUNCH

Rocket Booster Ham, Astro
naut’s Salad, Saturn Rolls, Milky 
Way Milk and .Heavenly Ice 
Cream

WEDNESDAY
BREAKFAST

Sausage, Gravy, Juice, Biscuit

THURSDAY
BREAKFAST

Pop Tarts, Juice, Orange Slices, 
and Milk

LUNCH
Country Steak, Sawmill Maca
roni, Piney Wood Broccoli, Log 
Roll, Paul Bunyan Milk and Pine 
Cone Jello

FRIDAY
BREAKFAST

Apple Slices, Juice, Cereal and 
Milk

LUNCH
Rice/Chicken Ranchero, Round 
Up Salad, O le’Red Beans, 
Trailride Corn Bread, Nacho 
Chips, Cowboy Milk and Wagon 
Wheel Cookies.

Mr. and Mrs. Buford Peterson, 
Rev. and Mrs. David Graves and 
Mrs. Elnita Key attended the 
pastors and laymon’s conference 
Monday at Plainview. The 
Petersons also went Tuesday 
afternoon.

***
.Rev. and Mrs. David Graves 

flew to Houston Thursday and he 
had surgery on his eye Friday 
morning. He spent Friday night 
in the hospital and returned 
home Sunday.

MARCH 6-10 
MONDAY 

BREAKFAST
Toast, Bacon, Juice and Milk 

LUNCH
Rolled Enchiladas, Pinto Beans, 
Chili Releno’s w/Cheese Sauce, 
Green Salad, Banana Pudding 
and Milk

TUESDAY 
BREAKFAST 

Cereal, Juice and Milk 
LUNCH

Chicken Fried Steak, Mashed 
Potatoes & Gravy, Gteen Beans, 
Hot Rolls, Pineapple Upside- 
Down Cake and Milk

WEDNESDAY
BREAKFAST

Cinnamon Toast, Applesauce 
and Milk

LUNCH
Beef Fajitas, Pinto Beans, Green 
Salad, Grated Chese, Guacamole 
& Sour Cream, Cherry Fluff and 
Milk

THURSDAY
BREAKFAST

French Toast, Juice and Milk 
LUNCH

Roast Beef, Mashed Potatoes & 
Gravy, Green Peas, Hot Rolls, 
Cherry Cobbler and Milk 

? FRIDAY 
BREAKFAST

Cinnamon Rolls, Fruit and Milk 
LUNCH

Cheeseburgers, French Friees, 
Lettuce, Tom atoes, Pickles, 
Onions, Chocolate Chip Cookies, 
Peaches and Milk

NO SALAD BAR WILL BE
SERVED THIS WEEK 

***
Mrs. Nova Louise Thomas of 

Smyer came out and stayed with 
the grandchildren while they 
were gone till Friday afternoon 
after school she took them home 
with her til their parents came 
home.

Larry Flowers from Missouri is
visiting the Adolph Wittners.

***
J.W . Tyson visited his uncle 

and aunt, Mr. and Mrs. George
Tyson, Sunday.

***
Three* Way School held a 

donkey basketball game Friday 
in the Three Way gym with a
good attendance.

*«*
Farmers in the community are 

very busy with their plowing at 
this time.

***
Mrs. Winnie Byars received 

word Saturday that her sister-in- 
law, Mrs. Alene Byars was very 
ill and in I.C.U. and she went to 
Lubbock Sunday morning to be 
with her and other relatives. She 
returned home Sunday evening 
and her sister, Ruby Nichols 
came home with her for a visit. 

***
Morris Peterson of Hillsboro 

flew to Lubbock Thursday and 
visited his parents and went to 
Plainview to attend the funeral 
service of an employee and his 
parents took him to the plane 
Saturday.

***
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Newton, 

Mr. and Mrs. Dale Nichols 
attended the annual meeting of

National Bank for Cooperatives 
also the annual meeting of 
Cooperative A.G. Council at ^
Arlington, Tuesday til Saturday. 

•**
Mr. and Mrs. Leon Dupler of 

Mr. and Mrs. Leon Dupler of 
Andrews were guests in the 
home of their daughter and 
family, Jarrol and Beverly Layton
Saturday night and Sunday.

***

Patients In 
West Plains 

Medical Center
FEB. 28-MARCH 2 

TUESDAY
Guy Nickels, Tommy Gray and f  
Lexie Branscum

WEDNESDAY
Harvey Alfaro, Guy Nickels and 
Lexie Branscum

THURSDAY
Harvey Alfaro, Guy Nickels, 
Bonnie Johnson and Lexie 
Branscum

Do not force drinks on your 
guests or accept a drink you don't 
want just to be '•polite.** ____

***
I express my sympothy to the 

family of Hoyt Tiller of Bula, who 
passed away at 5t25 a.m . 
Thursday at the nursing home in 
Littlefield.

WHY WAIT 
FOR YOUR 

TAX REFUND 
WHEN YOU CAN 

GET YOUR MONEY FAST!
Use H&R Block's Rapid Refund Program

Itto a loan against your expected federal income 
tax refund. Available whether H&R Block 
prepares your tax return or n o t

H&R BLOCKIT’S F A S T ! ___________
2 7 2 -3 3 3 2  2 2 4  W. 2nd St. M uleshoe, Tex.

,svA bnc rfirf ^

Texico
lotei-'l l/t*tti • t-

314 Wheeler 
482-3363

O pen 8:00 a.m.-6u30 p.m . C.S.T.

HOMESTEAD 
EXEMPTIONS

CAN LOWER THE
PROPERTY TAXES ON YOUR HOME

A homestead Exemption
I lowers the property taxes on 

your home by lowering its 
taxable value. For example, if 
your home is valued at $50,000 
and you receive a $5,000 
homestead exemption, your 
home will be taxed as if it were 
worth only $45,000.
You quality
for a homestead exemption if 
you owned your home on 
January 1 and used it as your 
primary residence on January 
1. It doesn’t matter whether 
your home is a house, a 
condominium or a mobile 
home.
Exemptions are available
to all homeowners on their 
school taxes. Additional ex
em ptions are available to 
homeowners who are disabled 
or age 65 or over. Other 
exemptions may be offered to 
homeowners by school dis
tricts, counties, cities, and 
special districts. All taxing 
units offer exemptions to 
disabled veterans.

ApplyTo
your local appraisal district 
office at the address shown

below for all exemptions you 
may qualify for. Application 
forms are available at this
If you received a homestead 
exemption on your present 
home in 1988, you won’t need 
to apply again for 1989 unless 
the chief appraiser requires 
you to reapply.

However, if you passed your 
65th birthday or became dis
abled before January 1, file a 
new application to receive the 
additional exemtpions.

If you haven’t received an 
exemption on your present 
home, or if you’ve moved to a 
new home, make a new 
application for 1989.

The deadline
for applications is April 30, 
1989. Contact your appraisal 
district before then if you need 
more time.

For more information, get a 
free copy of the pamphlet, 
Taxpayers' Rights. Remedies. 
Responsibilities, at your ap
praisal district office or from 
the State Property Tax Board in, 
Austin.

Bailey County Appraisal 
District

104 E. Ave C  272-5501

In
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20% off!

A C la ssicsm erican
soft, shapely silhouettes 

fit and flare skirts 
softly draped jackets

FREE ALTERATIONS
We Accept:

O pen 8:00 A.M.-630 PM .  C.S.T.
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P rom The Senate
liv: Teel Hii ins

For « nine-year old boy a tour 
of the Texas Capitol is fun, but a 
tour of the Capitol dome is 
“ neat!” The tour of the Texas 
( apitol is full of interesting 
historical facts. For example, the 
top of the dome stands 366 feet 
above the ground. This makes it 
taller than the United States 
Capitol in Washington, D.C. Or 
consider the fact that the entire 
( apitol dome is made not of pink 
granite but of sheet steel painted 
to look like the pink granite of 
which the rest of the Capitol is 
built. But maybe the “ neatest” 
fact for a nine-year old is that of 
the lour people who have died in 
our Slate’s Capitol, one was a 
workman who, while working on 
the star at the very apex of the 
dome, and fell the entire 366 feet 
to the main floor, crashing 
through the floor and landing in 
the basement.

Anyone who is not bothered by 
climbing over 100 narrow, steep 
steps can go on a tour of the 
Capitol dome. The tours begin on 
the fourth floor of the Capitol 
building just next to the chapel. I 
look my son, Andrew, and his 
friend, Tate, on a tour of the 
( apitol dome recently. We were 
guided by Officer Fisher of the 
Capitol police. He stood straight 
and tall and was full of “ neat” 
fads. The boys thought he was 
wonderful.

There is not much inside of the 
Capitol dome. Sitting on the floor 
beside the steps is a telephone. 
Officer Fisher asked the boys if 
they knew why there was a 
telephone way up here in the 
Capitol dome, Andrew’s friend, 
Tate, responded instantly that its 
purpose must be to enable people 
to “ report if they see something 
amazing.”

Of course, beneath the dome 
there is an amazing amount of 
activity that takes place. Last 
week, among other th ings. 
Senate Resolution 167 was filed. I 
filed this Senate Resolution to 
allow the Boards of Trustees of 
West Texas State University. 
Texas A&M University, and the 
University of Texas to study the 
possibility of merging WT with 
one of these flagship institutions 
of higher education.

Since taking office, I have had 
as much constituent interest on 
this issue as I have on almost any 
other. I believe it is safe to say 
the catalyst for this interest was 
action taken in the last session of 
the Legislature wherein a Senate 
resolution was passed that 
authorized a study similar to this 
affecting several universities in 
South Texas. That study pro
duced a recommendation that 
Pan American University merge 
with the University of Texas and 
Texas Adt 1 University, Laredo 
State University and Corpus 
Christi University merge with the 
Texas A&M system. The Boards 
of each of these institutions voted 
to merge. Approval of these 
mergers is currently pending 
before the Texas legislature.

1 have talked to many 
constituents including students, 
faculty, and administrators at 
West Texas. I have also spoken 
cither directly or indirectly with 
every member of the Board of 
W est Texas. University of Texas 
and Texas AAM as well as their 
presidents. Responses of all of 
<hese people to the idea of a 
s*udy ranged from “ 1 would not 
oppose such a m ove”  to 
enthusiasm. I was informed by 
the folks at U.T. and A&M that 
they believe they need some type 

► of legislative approval to emgage 
such a study. A Senate resolution 
which is not required to pass the 
House of Representatives nor be 
signed by the Governor was 
sufficient authorization for the 
South Texas study. This being 
the case, it seems that a Senate 
resolution is the simplest way to 

b go so as to facilitate a WT studv.

UR AIM PRICES
FEED CORN..... 4.90 cwt

WCY.....5.70 cwt
RCY......5.00 cwt

WHITE FOOD C O R N . .  6.85cwt 
MILO....*-25 cwt 

SOYBEANS . ..7.15 c w t  

NEW WHEAT....3.78 cwt 
98'4%

Friers M a r c h / W  
MARKETS COL'R TESY  OF 

FA R M ER S CO-OP 
ELEVATO RS  

Muleshoe. Texas 
272-4335

So the purpose of the 
resolution is simply to allow the 
three schools to engage in a 
study. I took my lead from action 
taken by the WT Board the week 
previous to filing the resolution. 
The Board voted to create a 
subcom m ittee to study the 
positives and negatives associat
ed with a merger. My resolution 
simply allows that study to be 
conducted with input from all 
sides.

There is one aspect of the 
resolution that I believe to be 
important. I believe that a 
question of this m agnitude 
should not be answered without 
appropriate input from students, 
faculty, and alumni of WT as well 
as input from concerned citizens

of the region. Therefore, I made 
certain that the resolution called 
for this input. * .

The 71 st Legislature has wisely 
adopted new rules severly 
restricting the number of legisla
tively authorized studies that can 
be staffed at State expense. This 
action was taken in response to a 
skyrocketing number of studies 
that cost the State of Texas a 
great deal of money. Because of 
these new rules. Senate Resol
ution 167 does not call for 
staffing at State expense. How
ever, I was pleased to see that 
the Panhandle Area Alliance has 
’ oiumeered its services to WT 
for purposes of staffing such a 
studv.

It is obvious from the fact that 1 
i utbored ard introduced Senate 
Resolution 167 that I support 
study of the possibilities of 
merger between West Texas 
State University, University of 
Texas oi Texas A&M University. 
But that is where my support

stops. At this point, I have no 
preconceived ideas as to whether 
a merger would be good for 
higher education in our part of 
the State or bad. Universities by 
definition provide a forum for the 
acquisition of knowledge through 
study. On occasion I believe it is 
entirely appropriate for univer
sities to study them selves. 
Through this endeavor we will be 
able to gain knowledge-know
ledge on which to base important 
decisions affecting the quality of 
higher education in Senate 
District 31.

‘X&XAs  * *

Enochs Sell's
bv: Mrs. J.D. Bayless

Bro. Donnie Howell and wife, 
Bertie, of Littlefield were visitors 
at the Baptist Church Sunday 
morning and he preached in the 
absence of the pastor, Bro. 
Graves, his scriptures were Luke 
16; 1-13 a thought was “ One Life 
Will Soon Be Past. The Onlv 
Things For Christ Will Last.”

Mrs. Wilma Petree and Mrs. 
Ima Roberts of Luboock spent 
Sunday night with Mr. and Mrs.

Bill Key. Wilma was a visitor at 
the Baptist Church and Ima was a 
visitor at Three Way Baptist 
Church. *•*

Mrs. Ellen Bayless was in 
Muleshoe on business Friday 
afternoon and visited her sister- 
in-law, Mrs. Clara Coffman, a 
niece and husband, Maudic and 
Wendell Speck, stopped at her 
mother's and visited with them. 
Ellen also stopped at the nursing 
home and visited Mrs. Juanita 
Snow. ***

Mrs. Bobby Adams and Mrs. 
Bill Key went to Three Way 
Friday night to see the Donkey 
Ballgame.

4?
March 6-10 ^  

rC  „  1989 C,
SCHOO^

0
RONNIE HOLT 

INSURANCE 
AGENCY

SPECIALIZING IN CHOP.
L i f t  a HEALTH INSURANCE

Ronnie Holt
P.O Bo* 304

Westc'n 64 Oflico Building 
Muleihoe, Te*oi 79347

Office: (806) 272-36)4 
fUtidence: (806) 963-2842

Immaculate Conception 
^Catholic Church

Father Patrick Maher
Northeast of Citv

First Baptist Church
220 West Ave. E.
Barry Bradley,Pastor

Emmanuel Baptist 
Church

Iglesia Bautista Emmanuel 
107 East Third 
Isaias Cardenas,Pastor

Trinity Baptist Church
314 E. Ave. B.
Rev. Dale Berry

Circle Back Baptist 
Church

INTERSECTION FM 3397 Sl 
FM 298 Pastor Glen Price
946-3676

Calvary Baptist Church
1733 W. Ave. C.
Rev. Rick Michael

Muleshoe Baptist Church
8th and Ave. G.
Bob Dodd,Pastor

Progress Baptist Church
Charles Fisk.Pastor 
Progress,Texas

Richland Hills Baptist 
Church

17th and West Ave. D 
Allen Petersen,Pastor
St. Matthews Baptist 

Church
'Corner of West Boston 

& West Birch 
M.S. Brown, Pastor
Progress Second Baptist 

Church
1st and 3rd Sunday 
Rev. Arthur Hayes

The Community Church
Morton Hwv.

1
272-5992

1st Baptist Church
Lazbuddie.Tx. 965-2126 
Gary Wilcox,Pastor

MEN
WORKING

This is the sign that should be 

lifted high in our beloved coun

try —  “ Men W orking.” Men 

working with all they have and 

are, for a country that must 

show the world how to live in 

brotherhood and love and peace 

under God.

Let us resolve to dedicate anew 

our liv ^ l\n d  our talents to our 

country and our God when we 

attend church

limit! tut

MEN 
AND

EQUIPMENT
WORKING

lit
m

Dm  Church is God's appoint*d ogtncy in this world lor iprtading the knowledge ol His loro 

lor mon and ol His demond lot man to respond lo that love by loving his neighbor Without 

this grounding in tht love of God, no govomment or society or woy ol life will long 

porsovoro ond the Irtodoms which we hold so deor will incvitobly perish. Therelore, even 

from a selfish point of viow, one should support the Church lor the soke ol the welfare 

of himsolf ond his family, leyond that, however, every person should uphold ond pot- 

fkipatt m the Church bocause it teNs the truth obout men s life, death ond destiny, the 

truth which alone will sot him free It  live as a child ol God.
C o lem an  Adv.

x*x-.-.vtf-:!£x,:^^x*:-xox-:-x-x-x-x<x->x<x-XvX-:-x-x-x-x-x-:-x-x-x-x-x-

Longview Baptist 
Church

965-3413
B.C. Stonechiper,Pastor

Primera Iglesia Bautista)
223 E. Ave. B.
Roy Martinez,Pastor

Lariat Church Of Christ
Sunday School 10:00 a.m. 
Worship 11:00 & 6:00 p.m. 
Wednesday Services 7:00 p.m. 

'■Sam Billingsley,Minister

MuleshoeChurch 
Of Christ

Clovis Hwy.
Bret McCasland.Minister

16th & Ave. D. 
Church Of Christ

Sunday 10:30 a.m.
Evening 6:00 p.m. 
Wednesday 8:00 p.m.

First Assembly Of God
Rev. David C. McCune 
9:45 Sunday School 
11:00 Morning Worship 
6:30 Evening Services 
7:30 Mid-week Services 
272-3984

Primitive Baptist Church
621 South First
Elder Cleveland Bass, Pastor
Spanish Assembly 

Of God
East 6th and Ave. F.
Mike Doyle, Pastor

First United Methodist 
Church

507 W. 2nd Street 
Richard Edwards,Pastor

El Divino Sal vador 
Methodist Church

5th and Ave. D.
,Jose M. Fernandez,Pastor

Lazbuddie Church 
of Christ

\

v*

St. John Lutheran
Sunday School and Bible 
Classes 9:30 a.m.
Church Services 10:30 a.m. 
Rev. Mac Bearss,Pastor

Lazbuddie Methodist Church
965-2121

Templo Calvario
507 South Main 
Sunday 10:00 a.m.
Sunday Evening 7:00 p.m. 
Evangelistic Services 
J.L. Soto,Pastor
Jehovah Witness
Friona Hwy.

New Covenant Church 965-2932
Plainview Hwy.
Sunday 10:00 a.m. 
Wednesday 7:00 p.m.
Jimmy Lowe.Pastor

Church Of The Nazarene
9th and Ave. C.
Dennis Hayes,Pastor

United Pentacostal 
Lighthouse Church
207 East Ave. G. 
Rev. J.A. Torres

\

i Western Drug
J 114 Main 272-3106

truth labernacle 
Pentecostasl Church

200 E. Ithaca & Fir 

272-3391

Dairy Queen

1204 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-3412

Little Gulf
1 202 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-4918

Sere-All
Thriftway

401 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-4739

American Valley, 
Inc.

W, Hwy. 84 272.4266

Superior Med-Equip
623 W. 2nd 272-3757 or 965-2622

Bob Stovall 
Printing

221 E.Ave. B 272-3373

KC Mufflers 
Inc.

201 North First 272-3620

Farmers Co-Op 
Elevators

Muleshoe * 2-3988

Bobo Insurance
108 E.Ave. C. 272-4264

Main Street
Beauty Salon*

115 Main 272 3448

LenauLumber
202 E. Ash 2^2 4222

Bratcher Motor 
Supply

107 E.Ave. D 272-4288

Fire Area Telephone 
Cooperative. Inc.

302 Uvalde 272-5533

; Irrigation Pumps 
&  Power

1 1 Wesi Hwy. 84 2^2 4483

U p s - Tex 
Feed Yards

272-7SS5

Frank's 
Soudiside (atlf

502 South 1st 272-5659

Kir bland Hills 
Texaco

^ \m cr. Blvd.

-
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Letter To 
The Editor

MULESHOE HIGH SCHOOL 
514 West Avenue G 

Muleshoe, Texas 79347 
February 27,1989 

Dear Muleshoe Journal 
Employees,

Thank you for all of the 
advertising which you gave to the 
Mock Trial team as they 
prepared for the regional com- 
petition against the best that 
Lubbock had to offer. Your 
support was valuable to the 
students as they prepared for this 
very challenging experience.

Over the years the Muleshoe 
Journal has supported school 
activities, and it is a pleasure to 
say a sincere thank you for this 
support. It is instrumental in 
spurring students on to greater 

■ achievements.
I am enclosing my thoughts on 

"the Mock Trial competition, and 
perhaps it will help others 
understand why we continue this 
activity against all odds.

Sincerely yours,
Jean Allison

* * * * *

by Jean Allison
MOCK TRIAL COMPETITION
One of the pleasures of being a 

teacher of young people is the 
opportunity to challenge them to 
stretch and reach difficult goals. 
There is no activity which 
challenges young students more 
or requires more effort than 
participating in the now national 
Mock Trial competition.

In order to make the team, the 
students compete with other 
students in the Muleshoe High 
School civic classes to show their 
proficiency. After making the 
team, they must accept the 
challenge of meeting a team from 
a much larger school district, a 
team  which has had the 
opportunity to meet other teams 
in competition with the benefit of 
being critiqued after each com
petition . Because no other 
schools in Muleshoe’s district 
enter this competition, the team 
members simulate this situation 
by competing within the team, 
the plaintiffs side against that of 
the defense.

A fter the team m em bers 
accept this rather disadvantage
ous situation, they must also 
accept the knowledge that, unlike 
almost any other competition, all 
of the judges will be from the 
opposing team’s city. Each year 
of the competition, the team 
members have accepted these 
conditions and have worked 
enthusiastically, giving up much 
of their free time, as well as 
forfeiting their ski break.

The Mock Trial members over 
the years have had some real 
advantages, however, in that the 
en tire  town and school of 
Muleshoe fully support them. 
Two local attorneys, namely 
Lindy Elder and Gordon (Corky) 
Green, freely give their time to 
help train the team member in 
courtroom procedure; interested 
merchants sponsor a TV video of 
the team presenting the case

over Channel 6. and local 
newspapers, TV Channel 6 and 
radio station KMUL all gra
ciously give the team free 
advertising.

Muleshoe High School’s Mock 
Trial team this year was made up 
of the usual high caliber of young 
students, Debbie Brown and 
Justine  Hanes acting as 
attorneys for the plaintiff; Selina 
Gonzalez and Brandon Wilson 
acting as attorneys for the 
defense; Norma Jean Del Toro 
and Dusty Rhodes acting as 
witnesses for both the plaintiff 
and the defense; and the hard 
working a lte rnates , Ju lie  
Crittenden and Troy Evins.

These team members were 
willing to spend many long, 
grueling hours preparing for the 
competition, and as they ap
proached D-Day for the compet- 
itation, team members felt they 
had anticipated many of the 
pitfalls which might befall them 
at the regional competition. 
Thus, the Muleshoe team met 
the best team from Lubbock, this 
year the team from Monterrey 
High School, at the Texas Tech 
Law School on Saturday, Feb
ruary 25, at 8:30 a.m. Mule- 
shoe’s defense first went up 
against Lubbock’s p la in tiff’s 
side, each side perform ing 
almost to perfection. Although 
the Muleshoe team scored higher 
than the Lubbock team, the 
Lubbock team was chosen on 
“ p resen ta tio n .”  Next, Mule- 
shoe’s p la in tiff’s side went 
against Lubbock’s defense. A- 
gain, each side perform ed 
excellently, but again, the 
Lubbock team was chosen and 
will proceed to the Statewide 
competition in Dallas.

Did the Muleshoe team lose? 
No, this was a team, as have 
been all former Muleshoe teams, 
which was willing to accept a 
difficult task against very formid
able odds and were willing to 
work in order to make a 
presentation which thrilled those 
who watched. These students 
know that life has many lessons 
to learn, and as they go out into 
the world, they will be better 
prepared to accept the challenges 
of life. But losers, never!!!

^ T O D A Y ’S  
> x'WOMAN

Getting The Most For 
Your Insurance Dollar

Your children...your home...your 
car... your health. These most pre
cious of your possessions deserve all 
the protection you can give them— 
and that means getting the most 
for your life insurance dollar, say 
the experts at the Metropolitan 
Life Insurance Company.

A
One way to protect your chil

dren's future is through life insur
ance.

Sudan Mews
liy: Evelyn Ritchie

of Sudan, also visited with the 
group.

***

Mr. and Mrs. Wayrnon Gordon 
were honored on their birthdays 
with a dinner Sunday in their 
home. Attending were Mr. and 
Mrs. Troy Waller and Brandee of 
Amarillo, Mr. and Mrs. Charles 
Minchew; Mr. and Mrs. Kyle 
MLinchew, Kirk Minchew and 
Brenda Johnson, Rosie Waller 
and Kevin, all of Herefford, and 
Mr. and Mrs. Phil Gordon, Kay 
Lynn and Jeff and the honoree 
and her husband, Wayrnon,

***
Mr. and Mrs. Wayrnon Gordon 

and Mr. and Mrs. Halbert 
Harvey were in Plainview this 
week to attend the Baptist 
pastors and laymon conference. 

***
Chub Morrow received word 

Tuesday that his cousin, Dora 
Wilson, of Dewey, Okla. died and 
services were to be held 
Thursday.

***
Mr and Mrs. John Williams 

Jon Ann and Jackelyn Ford and 
Derwin Beauchamp visited Iasi 
weekend with Jim Williams of 
Medicine Mound. They also 
visited J.A. Williams and helped 
him observe his 81st birthday. 
Joining them was Ken Williams 
of Duncan, Oklahoma.

***
CDR Randy Fisher of New 

Orleans, La. arrived Wednesday 
to be with his mother, Josephine 
Fisher and other family members 
and to attend funeral services for 
his grandmother, Mary Lowe, in 
Dimmitt.

***
Jackelyn Ford visited this week 

with her grandparents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Bob Ford, in San Angelo. 

***
Bea Willingham was to under 

go knee surgery this week at a 
hospital in Lubbock.

***
Laverne Harper was to under

go surgery Friday at the 
Methodist Hospital.

***
George Lowe of Snyder visited 

Sunday with his mother, Mr*j 
Estellte Lowe. r r 1

•**-““
Rosabel Cardiron of Guymon, 

Okla. visited last week with 
friends here in Sudan.

***
The morning group of the 

United Methodist women met 
recently in the church with Ruth 
Newman as hostess for the 
meeting. Rhoda Minyard pre
sided and Anna Black brought 
the lesson from the Book of Job.

At the close of the meeting, 
Anna was honored with a 
surprise grandmother shower.

Present were Anna Black, 
Hazel Gaston, Laverne Harper, 
Nell Lane, Thelma May, Rhoda 
Minyard, Ginia Nichols, Jewel 
Rich, Margaret Smith, Bertha 
Vereen, Mary Olds, and a guest, 
Mary Harper, and the hostess. 

***
Visiting with Mrs. J.W. Olds 

this week has been J.D. Smallin 
of Littleton, Colo, and Mr. and 
Mrs. J.P. Christal of Amarillo, 
Mr. and Mrs. Roby Lynn and 
girls and Mrs. Juanda Fields, all

TAXPAYERS’
A  Rights, °  

Rem edies, 
Responsibilities

Want to learn more about the 
property tax system? That’s possible by 
reading a pamphlet the Stale Property 
Tax Board has written and made avail
able at the local appraisal district office.

It’s called "Taxpayers'Rights, Reme
dies, Responsibilities ” and it may help 
you save money. Learn about tax relief 
available through

* •  homestead exemptions
•  disabled veteran exemptions
•  special productivity value for farm, 

ranch, and limber land
•  lax deferral for over-65 homeowners

(State PropSyT ix Board)
Bo* 15900 Austin, TX 78761 -5900

You’ll learn how your property is 
appraised. That way, you can decide if 
die appraisal district’s value is reasonable.

If you think it isn’t, the pamphlet 
tells you how to prepare an appeal to 
the appraisal review board. You’ll learn 
the types of protests the appraisal review 
board can hear and useful evidence to 
bring to your hearing.
Important dates in the tax year arc 
listed. You’ll know what your respon- 
sibities are and when you arc obligated 
to satisfy them.

"Remedies" is Ucc to taxpayers. Ask 
for yours today at

B ailey County Tax 
A ppra isa l D istr ic t
104 E. Ave. C. Muleshoe 272-5501

Visiting this week with Mr. 
and Mrs. Norman Humphreys is 
their daughter, Kiml Earhart and 
Travis of the “ Hermitage” near 
Nashville, Tenn. They plan to 
stay here for several weeks.

following Wayne’s hospital stay 
when he underw ent heart 
surgery.

***
Visiting this week with Mr. 

and Mrs. Dewayne Powell and 
here to be with them while 
Dewayne is hospitalized has been 
their daughters, Cindy Nichols 
and girls of El Paso and Kathy 
Gardner of San Angelo.

***
Thettie Mae Walker is a 

patient in the Littlefield Medical 
Center this week.

***
Wayne Doty and his grandson, 

Daniel Doty, of Littlefield were 
honored on their birthday 
Sunday with a family get-to 
gather at the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. David Doty in Littlefield. 
Several people attended the 
party including Jo Gaye Mapp 
and Dusty of Hobbs, N.M., who 
had been here visiting with the 
Doty’s.

***
Faye Dorsey has been a patient 

in the Amherst hospital this 
week.

***
The Plainview District of the 

United Methodist Women was 
held in Hart recently with Hart 
U.M.W. as hostesses for the 
meeting.

President, Barbara Edwards, 
presided at the meeting and 
vice-president, Ruth Hinds, was 
incharge of the program and 
gave the devotional.

Hinds also introduced the 
speaker for the meeting, Louis 
Serrano, who is a representative 
from the Texas Department of

Human Services. He services 
Castro County. )

A business session was con
ducted followed by local officers 
training session. The local church 
served dirnks to the group who 
had brought sack lunches. • 

Attending from Sudan were 
Dorothy Drake, Anita Wallace, 
Margaret Smith, Eloese Curry
and Mary Olds.

*** *“ ’
Mrs. JoGaye Mapp and Dusty 

of Hobbs, N.M. visited during 
the weekend with her parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Doty.

***
Rhoda Minyard has returned 

from Houston where she visited 
her daughter, Mr. and Mrs. Rdn 
Milliken.

*** . ..
i

***
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Rogers 

returned home Tuesday from 
Amarillo where they have been 
for the past several weeks

CA RPO RTS a n d  PATIO CO V ER S

Protect Your Auto, Van or RV From Weather Damage
Financing Available!

K« T  ¥  7105 Olton Rd., Drawer 369, Plainview, Tx 
mmmmm Call Now: 1-800-293-9526

ANNUAL

BULL
Saturday, 
March 17 
11:00 AM

Clovis Livestock Auction
Clovis, New  M exico

Feeling That The Total Livestock Numbers Are A  Good  Deal Lower This 
Year, And In Order To Create Enough Revenue To Properly Advertise 
Your Bulls, We Will Be Selling Bred Heifers, Open Heifers, Springer Cows 
and Cow and Calf Pairs Immediately Following The Annual Spring Bull 
Sale.

The Bull Sale Will Begin At 11 AM. After All Of The Bulls Are Sold, Bred 
Heifers Will Be Sold, Followed By Open Heifers And Then The Springer 
Cows and Cow-Calf Pairs.

5% Commission on Bulls —  3% On Other Livestock.
All 2-Year And Older Bulls Will Be Fertility Tested.
Expecting 300 Breeding A ge  Bullls Of All Breeds - 300 Bred Heifers - 
600 Open Heifers - 600 Springer Cows and Cow-Calf pairs.

EARLY CONSIGNMENTS INCLUDE:
BULLS

60 Brangus Bulls 
40 Limousin Bulls 
30 Charolais Bulls 
10 Simmental Bulls 
20 Hereford Bulls

15 Salers Bulls 
10 Beefmaster Bulls 
12 Angus Bulls 
2 Longhorn Bulls 
4 Brahman Bulls

BRED COWS AND HEIFERS
30 - Angus Springer Heifers
254 - Bred Heifer Fall Calvers, Including 100 Black Whiteface and Red 

Whiteface -15 Limousin - 25 Black - 25 Hereford, Balance Being 
Brangus And Charolais.

158 - Cows, Hereford, Black/Whiteface, Angus, 100 Calves on 
Ground.

106 - Cows, 25 Brangus, 35 Brahman X, 30 Black/Whiteface & 
Whiteface

30 - Bred Heifers, Limousin And English X With A  Touch Of Ear

REPLACEMENT HEIFERS
217- Nice Open Heifers Weighing Approximately 650 Lbs. - Calfhood 

Vaccinated, Ready To Breed - All Have Just A Light Touch Of 
Brahman - Includes About 50 Brangus - 50 Black/Whiteface - 50 
Charolais-Cross - 50 Red Baldies.

104 - Open Heifers Weighing 400 to 450 Lbs. - Calfhood Vaccinated - 
Includes Herefords - Black White/Face - Charolais X - Brangus 
And Angus.

40 - Open Heifers - Calfhood Vaccinated - Weighing 500 to 550 Lbs. 
Mostly Black Whiteface And Charolais Cross.

48 - Fancy Open Limousin Heifers.

EARLY CONSIGNERS INCLUDE:
Box Lake Herefords 
T. C. Rogers Brangus 
J. H. Roberson 
Butch Smith 
David Barnett 
Waggoner Limousins 
Langford Herefords 
Black Cham p Enterprises

Pitchfork Ranch 
Dan Howard 
Joe Burford 
King Herefords 
Ellison Salers 
Triangle Cattle Co. 
Mesa Livestock 
Emil Hardt

Grey Land 8i Cattle Co.
Any Consignment Of Bulls, Heifers or Stock Cows Will Be Greatly 
Appreciated.

Don’t Forget Our Spring Horse Sale - 
March 17, 18, and 19th.

For More information Or To Consign Livestock Call; 1

Charlie Rogers or Rustin Rowley
505-762-4422 '

) ‘
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JU rr U M hO  H ux U rtA  2-2-2 Bnct. 
C*4mi. A AH , nttoly, tm . p*t*>, tem x4 yard 
Am m eH fttU f

t VhUY NICK 2-2-2 Brvdk, Cent. A4H newty 
uttnntoWA kin. ton  with built-in*, tlarm  
wbuhiw*. lanced yard. nUtrage bldg and 
much mmeHitl

00000
NICK 3-2-2 brick tvimc (2 *tory), on corner 
Ua , Cent. A&H. built in*, and much more.
/  I T S  LOOK TOD A K!!!l !60'*

*****

NICK J-2-1 carport home 2 living area*, 
priced under S20 per *<j, ft., fenced yard, 
workahrrpttorage, A more! Ilf (I 

*****
NICK 3-1 V«-l Brick Home Cent. A AH, 
built-in*, large den w/Pireplace, fenced 
yard, atorage bldg. SS0’*ll!l 

m am
HIGH SCHOOL

NICE 2-1 Vt>2 Home, corner lol, built-in*, 
nice carpet, heat pump, fenced yard.
•torage bldg. A morel!!!!

*****
PE ICE REDUCED FOR QUICK SALFA Nice 
2-1-1 Home, Cent. Heat, carpet*, work 
Mlorage area, and much more. 119,950.00!!!

DIANNE NIFMAN. HROKER

f**r r /» «  lif te d

OfM ACLTATE  3-2-1 
Cemu AJkM kw b-

c o u v n r  CLCM-VEXT 
Cem. AAfL b r tito m  FT. 
* n p  fenced ydL. 
lot *5o t t n n

3-2-2

LENAUADOmOS 
COZY 3-l%-l tom e Cem  to  
eatikatm e carpet*, fenced yard. 
todg.. A  sore*!!!

Mdf.. ceSar. ga* grii A  more J20's!!!!

COUH71T HOMES 
NICE 3-2-2 Brick o# 1 acre a  
cloae to loam, DW. WB stove, trabtr. 
windows A  door*, ^ s ! ! ! !

VERY NICE-3-2-1 Home on 1 acre, dose to 
town. Cent. Heat, Evap. air. nice carpets, 
nicely remodeled. S30's!!ftl

HOME TO BE MOVED. Nice 4-3-2 Home. 
Cent. AAH. built-ms, fireplace, loads of 
storage A  closet area, 2150 sq. ft. of living 
area, much more. tAO’s ll l l l l l l t l l l l

2-1 home, 20 acres, sub. pump, sprinkler, 
barns A corrals. S40’st!fll

Nice, well maintained Self-Service Laundry. 
34 washers, 16 dryers in nice, modem 
building, excellent location. Books available 
to qualified Buyer.

• • • • •
SALE OR LEASE nicely remodeled office 
bldg, with over 3,000 sq. ft. of area, 
excellent location across from Courthouse.
PRICED TO SELL!!!!! ✓

*****• «
APPROX. 3,000 sq. ft. bldg. Railroad
frontage. CASH PRICE S15.000.00.

• • • • •
69f acres, improved pasture, 8” well, 
undgrd. line, fenced, plus nice 3-2-2 home. 
Cent. AAH, built-ins, utility, storm cellar, 
nice shop. A much more, close to town!!!!!

’ GEORGE NIEMAN. BROKER

1 8 -  L e ia k

gT»«i

r-:i r;-, -

r M cri 13- *4p6 
i n

A t

s£ the

2. ilsere shaS be 
a

xfcDon of said bank at the 
date o f apphatioa: and

3. be delivered to tbe Cowan Judge on or 
before March 13. 1909 at 10KJ0 * m .: 
and

4. be accompanied b* a CERTIFIED 
CHECK for SB.tW OO. as required by 
V.T.C.A.. Local Government Code

116.023.
Said application should set oat a0 terms 

and conditions for tbe handling of such 
funds, including, but not limited to, the rate 
of interest, if any. to be paid on demand 
deposits, and the rate of interest, if any. to 
be paid on time deposits.

This notice shall be published once a week 
in some newspaper published in Bailey 
County and posted at the courthouse door of 
Bailey County.

Jim Watson 
County Judge

lo . Mine. 1^. Miso.

ESTABLISHED COMMUNICATIONS 
COMPANY 

SEEKS
In Muleshoe area an agressive salesperson, 
self motivated, and a desire to succeed. 
Sales experience helpful, but not required. 
Please send a complete resume with a cover 
letter to:

Associated Communicating. Inc.
116 E. Grand Ave.
Clovis. NM 88101 *

t-s

i *


